# Guide to the Sheffield Scientific School, Yale University, Records

**RU819** 



compiled by Daniel Hartwig

June 2008

Yale University Library
P.O. Box 208240
New Haven, CT 06520-8240
(203) 432-1735
(203) 432-7441
beinecke.library@yale.edu
http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

# **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	3
Requesting Instructions	3
Administrative Information	3
Custodial History	3
Conditions Governing Access	4
Conditions Governing Use	4
Preferred Citation	4
Processing Information	4
Biographical / Historical	4
Scope and Contents	6
General note	7
Silliman Lecturers, 1902-1980	7
General	9
Arrangement	9
Collection Contents	
Series I: Trustees and Governing Board Records, 1871-1967	
Series II: Faculty Minutes, circa 1852-1945	
Series III: Administrative Records, 1864-1956	
Series IV: Financial, Legal, and Property Records, 1846-1969	
Series V: Silliman Lectures	
Series VI: Student Life, 1901-1949	50
Series VII: Student Papers, 1877-1909	
Series VIII: Engineers Club, 1895-1918	
Series IX: Class Records, 1869-1969	
Series X: Photographs and Memorabilia, circa 1848-1951	
Series XI: Class registers, lists, and grade books, 1848-1951	
Additions	
Accession 2000-A-005: Records of the registrar, 1938, 1945-1969	
Accession 2002-A-010: Dean's correspondence, 1906-1940	
Accession 2003-A-109: Scrapbook documenting the Sheffield Scientific School's YMCA, 1901-1921	
Accession 2004-A-106: Letters from alumni of the Industrial Administration Program, 1953	
Accession 2004-A-190: Memorabilia of Robert E. Burton, Class of 1957, concerning the Sheffield Scientific Scho	-
circa 1915-1955	
Accession 2012-A-077: Board of Trustees records, 1909-1970	
Accession 2018-A-0067: Scrapbook of student and faculty photographs, 1910-1930	
Appendix: Selected List of Correspondence in the Russell Henry Chittenden Records	
Selected Search Terms	93

#### Collection Overview

**REPOSITORY:** Manuscripts and Archives

Yale University Library

P.O. Box 208240

New Haven, CT 06520-8240

(203) 432-1735 (203) 432-7441

beinecke.library@yale.edu

http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

CALL NUMBER: RU 819

CREATOR: Yale University. Sheffield Scientific School

TITLE: Sheffield Scientific School, Yale University, records

**DATES:** 1846-1970

**PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION:** 58.25 linear feet (170 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

**SUMMARY:** The records consist of correspondence, minutes, reports, financial records,

student records and papers, photographs and memorabilia, grade books, clippings, class records, memoranda, notes, a copy of the 1944 charter and by-laws of the Board of Trustees of the Sheffield Scientific School and administrative files documenting the history and operations of the Sheffield

Scientific School and relate to virtually every aspect of its activities.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https://

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ru.0819

# **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use in the Manuscripts and Archives reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ru.0819">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ru.0819</a>.

To order reproductions from this collection, please go to <a href="http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/">http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/</a> ifr\_copy\_order.html. The information you will need to submit an order includes: the collection call number, collection title, series or accession number, box number, and folder number or name.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box folder

### **Administrative Information**

# **Custodial History**

Accession 2012-A-077, Board of Trustees records, were transferred by Lourdes O'Neil Haynes, Office of the Vice President and General Counsel, 2012.

# **Conditions Governing Access**

Access to the records is partially restricted. See Collection Contents for details.

# **Conditions Governing Use**

Copyright for materials authored or otherwise produced as official business of Yale University is retained by Yale University. Copyright status for other collection materials is unknown. Transmission or reproduction of materials protected by U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S.C.) beyond that allowed by fair use requires the written permission of the copyright owners. Works not in the public domain cannot be commercially exploited without permission of the copyright owners. Responsibility for any use rests exclusively with the user.

#### **Preferred Citation**

Sheffield Scientific School, Yale University, Records (RU 819). Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library.

# **Processing Information**

Yale University records are arranged and described at the accession level by the creating office. The University Archives creates collection level descriptive records, but typically does no further arrangement and description at the accession level.

# Biographical / Historical

The Sheffield Scientific School, like the Graduate School, had its origins in the Department of Philosophy and the Arts established in 1847. It was given its name by the Yale Corporation in 1861 in recognition of the support of Joseph Earl Sheffield of New Haven who not only gave the first building but also provided funds for its equipment and development. Subsequently he made other gifts and finally bequeathed to a corporation, the Board of Trustees of the Sheffield S cientific School, a substantial endowment which was to be held and administered by the Trustees for the benefit of the natural, physical, and mathematical sciences in Yale University.

Sheffield was one of the first schools of higher education in the United States to devote its curriculum specifically to scientific training. The School played an important part in the evolution of American higher learning from the strict classical model of education to a curriculum which encompassed a liberal scientific education.

The faculty of the School conducted graduate as well as undergraduate courses in the sciences and engineering until 1919 when the former were discontinued. In 1932, engineering instruction was transferred to the newly organized Yale School of Engineering. In 1945 Sheffield resumed its original function of teaching at the graduate level. Under the general administration of the Graduate School, its faculty furnished instruction to graduate students in the sciences and mathematics who were M.A. and Ph.D. candidates. In 1956 the School's functions were absorbed by the Graduate School. The Directors of Sheffield Scientific School were: George Jarvis Brush, 1872-1898; Russell Henry Chittenden, 1898-1922; Charles Hyde Warren, 1922-1945; Edmund Ware Linnott, 1945-1956.

For further information see *History of the Sheffield Scientific School of Yale University, 1846-1922* by Russell H. Chittenden (New Haven: Yale University Press, 1928).

Date	Event
1846	$_{\odot}$ Yale establishes professorships of Agricultural Chemistry and Applied Chemistry "for the purpose of giving instruction to graduates and others not members of the undergraduate classes"
1847	$_{\odot}$ "a School of Applied Chemistry" is embraced within the newly created Department of Philosophy and the Arts
1852	<ul> <li>authorization of the Bachelor of Philosophy degree to be awrded by the Department of Philosophy and the Arts</li> <li>professorship of Civil Engineering established the Yale School of Engineering is organized under William A. Norton</li> </ul>
1853-1854	o Science (School of Applied Chemistry) and engineering (School of Engineering) courses are independent, but classed together in the catalogue under "the aegis of a non-existent institution"- the Yale Scientific School
1856	o "Proposed Plan for a complete organization of the School of Science" and "Appeal in Behalf of the Yale Scientific School, with an Index": fundraising pamphlets issued
1858	$_{\odot}$ Joseph Earl Sheffield donates funds and property on the northeast comer of Grove and Prospect Streets to the Scientific School
1860-1932	o Engineering courses are offered in the Scientific School
1860	<ul> <li>degree in Civil Engineering established</li> <li>degree of Doctor of Philosophy from the Scientific School established</li> </ul>
1861	$_{\odot}$ Yale Scientific School becomes the Sheffield Scientific School in recognition of the continuous generosity of Joseph Earl Sheffield
1863	o the Sheffield Scientific School, through an Act of the Connecticut General Assembly, begins to receive the income from the Land Grant Fund of the State
1866	o courses in Mining and Metallurgy announced o "Public Lectures to Mechanics" instituted, later known as the "Sheffield Lectures", given for 45 years
1870	o First Yale Scientific Expedition organized by Professor Othniel Marsh
1871	o Articles of Incorporation of the Board of Trustees of the Sheffield Scientific School drawn up a t the suggestion of Joseph Earl Sheffield. Board to consist of nine directors including the Governor of Connecticut, the President of Yale University, the Chairman of the Trustees of the Peabody Museum and at least three professors in the Sheffield Scientific School
1872-1898	o George Jarvis Brush, Director of the Sheffield Scientific School
1877	o Connecticut Agricultural Experiment Station established on a permanent basis by the Connecticut General Assembly with one of its Board of Control to be elected by the Trustees of the Sheffield Scientific School
1893	<ul> <li>The Connecticut General Assembly passes an Act making Storrs Agricultural College the Land Grant College of Connecticut. Damages amounting to \$154,604.45 were paid to the University and became a part of the permanent funds of the Sheffield Scientific School</li> </ul>
1897	o Semi-centennial celebration of the Sheffield Scientific School

Date	Event
1898-1922	$_{\odot}$ Russell Henry Chittenden, Director of the Sheffield Scientific School
1905	<ul> <li>Pierson-Sage Square property acquired for development of University laboratories</li> </ul>
1913	$_{\odot}$ land purchased at East Lyme for a field engineering camp
1916	o "Students in the Sheffield Scientific School who are able to comply with the entrance requirements of the School of Medicine may combine their College and Medical courses, entering the School of Medicine at the beginning of their third College year"
1918	<ul> <li>Voted "that in the opinion of the Corporation, the reasons which led to the establishment and maintenance of a course of 'Selected Studies in language, literature, history and Natural and Social Sciences' under the administration of the Faculty of the Sheffield Scientific School are no longer valid"</li> </ul>
1918-1919	o graduate courses are transferred to the Graduate School general reorganization of the educational structure of Yale University. Three year "Select" course at the Sheffield Scientific School eliminated. A four year course of study "for students who wished to undertake the professional study of science and engineering" established
1919-1945	$_{\odot}$ only undergraduate courses taught at the Sheffield Scientific School
1922	$_{\odot}$ first award of the degree of Bachelor of Science to the graduating class of the Sheffield Scientific School
1922-1945	o Charles Kyde Warren, Dean
1932-1962	$_{\odot}$ the School of Engineering re-established. Sheffield Scientific School engineering courses transferred to the new school
1945	o the Sheffield Scientific School resumes its original function of graduate level instruction in science. Undergraduate courses for a Bachelor of Science transferred to Yale College. Undergraduate courses for a Bachelor of Science in industrial administration transferred to the School of Engineering
1945-1956	o Edmund Ware Sinnott, Director (also Dean of the Graduate School, 1950-1956)
1947	<ul> <li>Centennial celebration of the Sheffield Scientific School</li> </ul>
1956	o termination of the Sheffield Scientific School as an active school although the Board of Trustees still exists to oversee the Sheffield Scientific School property and meet legal requirements. Yale University Provost becomes Chairman of the Board. Faculty is defined as teachers of science to graduate students under the Division of Science
1967	$_{\odot}$ North Sheffield Hall (1872-1873) and Winchester Hall (1892) removed to provide site for a new laboratory

# **Scope and Contents**

The records consist of correspondence, minutes, reports, financial records, student records and papers, photographs and memorabilia, grade books, clippings, class records, memoranda, notes, a copy of the 1944 charter and by-laws of the Board of Trustees of the Sheffield Scientific School and administrative files

documenting the history and operations of the Sheffield Scientific School and relate to virtually every aspect of its activities.

## General note

Forms part of Yale Record Group 31-A (YRG 31-A), Central records and records of the dean of the Sheffield Scientific School.

# Silliman Lecturers, 1902-1980

Date	Event
1902-1903	o Joseph John Thomson
1903-1904	<ul><li>Charles Scott Sherrington</li></ul>
1904-1905	○ Emest Rutherford
1905-1906	○ Omitted
1906-1907	○ Walter Nernst
1907-1908	○ William Bateson
1908-1909	o Albrecht Penck
1909-1910	o William Wallace Campbell
1910-1911	o Svante August Arrhenius
1911-1912	○ Max Verworn
1912-1913	○ William Osler
1913-1914	o Frank Dawson Adams, Arthur Philemon Coleman, Joseph Paxson Iddings, Waldemar Lindgren, William Diller Matthew, Frederick Leslie Ransome, William North Rice, Charles Doolittle Walcott
1914-1916	○ Omitted
1916-1917	o John Scott Baldane
1917-1918	o Joseph Barrell, Wesley Roswell Coe, Edward Salisbury Dana, Harry Ward Foote, William Ebenezer Ford, George Lincoln Goodale, Herbert Ernest Gregory, Richard Swann Lull, Leigh Page, Louis Valentine Pirsson, Charles Schuchert, George Otis Smith, Horace Lemael Wells
1918-1919	○ Omitted
1919-1920	o Jacques Solomon Hadamard
1920-1921	o Franz Cumont
1921-1922	o Clemens Pirquet
1922-1923	○ August Krogh
1923-1924	○ Niels Bohr

Date	Event
1924-1925	⊙ Thomas Hunt Morgan
1925-1926	○ Gilbert Newton Lewis
1926-1927	⊙ Emes t Clayton Andrews
1927-1928	○ Lawrence Joseph Henderson
1928-1930	○ Omitted
1930-1931	○ Heinrich Wieland
1931-1932	○ Owen Willans Richardson
1932-1933	○ Omitted
1933-1934	o Reginald Aldworth Daly, Hans Spemann
1934-1935	○ Omitted
1935-1936	○ Edwin Powell Hubble
1936-1937	○ David Meredith Seares Watson
1937-1938	○ Omitted
1938-1939	○ Albert Charles Chibnall
1939-1940	○ Richard Benedikt Goldschmidt
1940-1946	○ Omitted
1946-1947	o Edwin Joseph Cohn
1947-1948	o George Wells Beadle, Emest Orlando Lawrence, Linus Carl Pauling, Wendell Meredith Stanley
1948-1949	○ Ross Granville Harrison
1949-1950	⊙ Enrico Ferrni
1950-1951	○ Harold Clayton Urey
1951-1952	⊙ Hans Pettersson
1952-1953	o Carl Ferdinand Cori, John Ray Dunning, Chauncey Guy Suits
1953-1954	⊙ Ragnar Granit
1954-1955	○ Kenneth Wartenbe Spence
1955-1956	○ Omitted
1956-1957	⊙ Glenn Theodore Seaborg
1957-1958	○ Omitted
1958-1959	⊙ Theodosius Dobzhansky (qv)

Date	Event
1959-1960	○ William Walden Rubey
1960-1961	⊙ Rene Jules Dubos
1961-1962	○ Omitted
1962-1963	○ Subrahmanyan Chandrasekhar
1963-1964	○ Louis Seymour Bazet t Leakey (qv),Sir Alexander Todd
1964-1965	○ Robert Sanderson Mulliken
1965-1966	○ William Albert Hugh Rushton
1966-1967	○ Omitted
1967-1968	o Jacob Bronowski
1968-1969	o Joshua Lederberg
1969-1970	o Walter William Bishop, Arthur L. Bloom, Wallace S. Broecker, Paul E. Damon, Willi Dansgaard, George H. Denton, K.O. Emery, Cesare Emiliani, William Maurice Ewing, William Re Farrand, C.C. Flerow, Kenneth Hunkins, John Imbrie, Kazimierz Kowalski, Barrie C. McDonald, Henry William Menard, Jr., Stephen C. Porter, Minze Stuiver, T. van der Hammen, H.E. Wright, Jr.
1970-1971	○ Steven Kuffler
1971-1975	○ Omitted
1975-1976	⊙ Francois Jacob
1976-1977	○ Allan Cox
1977-1978	○ Steven Weinberg, Lyman Spitzer, 3rd.
1978-1979	○ Arthur Kornberg
1979-1980	○ Anne McLaren

#### General

Chang, Tatsemg, "An Outline of the Theory of Electromagnetic Waves" 22pp, box 89, folder 960 was reported missing in April 2015.

Luker, Herbert, "On the Anatomy of Three West Indian Epiphytes" 9pp, box 90, folder 995 was reported missing in April 2015.

Kendall, C.H., "The Electromagnetic Theory of Light" 30pp 1903 box 90, folder 985 was reported missing in April 2015.

Allen, Wyatt H., "Electrical Units and Standards" 29pp, box 89, folder 946 was reported missing April 2015

# Arrangement

The records are arranged in eleven series and subsequesnt accessions: I. Trustees and Governing Board Records, 1871-1967. II. Faculty Minutes, circa 1852-1945. III. Administrative Records, 1864-1956. IV. Financial,

Legal, and Property Records, 1846-1969. V. Silliman Lectures. VI. Student Life, 1901-1949. VII. Student Papers, 1877-1909. VIII. Engineers Club, 1895-1918. IX. Class Records, 1869-1969. X. Photographs and Memorabilia, circa 1848-1951. XI. Class Registers, Lists, and Grade Books, 1848-1951.

## **Collection Contents**

# Series I: Trustees and Governing Board Records, 1871-1967

Series I contains the records of the Sheffield Scientific School's policy setting and administrative bodies - the Board of Trustees, responsible for overseeing property and finances, and the Governing Board, responsible for curriculum development, faculty appointments and other academic matters.

The Trustees Records 1871-1967 is comprised of minutes of the Executive Committee meetings and the Board of Trustees meetings, financial papers, including Treasurer's reports, Auditor's reports, funds and bequest material and correspondence.

The Governing Board Records 1872-1956 consists of a complete set of minutes. Included in these volumes are recommendations for faculty appointments and promotions, committee reports, curriculum approval and recommendations of candidates for degrees.

The materials in Series I are grouped into sections by administrative unit: the Board of Trustees, the Executive Committee and the Governing Board. The materials within each section are arranged chronologically.

The materials are open for research.

#### Trustees Records

b. 1, f. 1 - 2	Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meetings (bound volume)	1871 July 10 - 1923 December 18
b. 1, f. 3 - 4	Minutes of the Executive Committee Meetings	1902 December 8 - 1923 September 17
b. 1, f. 5	Minutes of the Executive Committee Meetings	1924 February 18 - 1943 August 3
b. 1, f. 6	Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meetings (bound volume)	1924 September 16 - 1945 October 11
b. 2	Minutes of the Executive Committee Meetings	1943 October 8 - 1957 June 12
Rec	cords of the Executive Committee Meetings	
b. 3, f. 7	Agenda, financial statements, reports	1945 February 5
b. 3, f. 8	Agenda, correspondence re: funds, reports	1949 Apr19
b. 3, f. 9	Agenga, financial statements, minutes, reports	1950 June 8
b. 3, f. 10	Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes	1953 May 27
b. 3, f. 11	Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes	1954 May 6
b. 3, f. 12	Agenda, financial statements	1955 May 19
b. 3, f. 13	Minutes	1963 May 15

#### Records of the Executive Committee Meetings (continued)

b. 3, f. 15         Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports         1965 May 27           b. 3, f. 16         Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports         1946 May 27           Records of the Board of Trustees Meetings           b. 3, f. 17         Agenda, financial statements, minutes, reports         1945 October 19           b. 3, f. 18         Agenda, financial statements, reports         1946 October 28           b. 3, f. 20         Agenda, financial statements, reports         1947 October 29           b. 3, f. 21         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report         1947 October 29           b. 3, f. 22         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements         1949 October 17           b. 3, f. 24         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report         1950 October 19           b. 3, f. 25         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report         1950 October 29           b. 3, f. 26         Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report         1952 October 20           b. 4, f. 27         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report         1953 October 20           b. 4, f. 28         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report         1955 October 24           b. 4, f. 30	b. 3, f. 14	Agenda, financial statements, minutes, reports	1964 May 27
Records of the Board of Trustees Meetings b. 3, f. 17 Agenda, financial statements, minutes, reports 1945 October 19 b. 3, f. 18 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1946 May 27 b. 3, f. 19 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1946 October 28 b. 3, f. 20 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1947 February 25 b. 3, f. 21 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1947 October 29 b. 3, f. 22 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1948 October 22 b. 3, f. 23 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1949 October 19 b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 29 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1965 October 24 report 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 15	Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports	1965 May 25
b. 3, f. 17 Agenda, financial statements, minutes, reports 1945 October 19 b. 3, f. 18 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1946 May 27 b. 3, f. 19 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1946 October 28 b. 3, f. 20 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1947 February 25 b. 3, f. 21 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1947 October 29 b. 3, f. 22 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1948 October 22 b. 3, f. 23 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements 1949 October 17 b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 20 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1965 October 24 report 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 16	Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports	1966 May 27
b. 3, f. 18         Agenda, financial statements, reports         1946 May 27           b. 3, f. 19         Agenda, financial statements, reports         1946 October 28           b. 3, f. 20         Agenda, financial statements, reports         1947 February 25           b. 3, f. 21         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report         1947 October 29           b. 3, f. 22         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements         1949 October 17           b. 3, f. 23         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report         1950 October 19           b. 3, f. 24         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report         1951 October 29           b. 3, f. 25         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report         1952 October 29           b. 4, f. 27         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report         1953 October 29           b. 4, f. 28         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list         1954 October 29           b. 4, f. 29         Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report         1955 October 24           b. 4, f. 30         Minutes         1963 October 30           b. 4, f. 31         Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports         1964 October 28           b. 4, f. 3	Rec	ords of the Board of Trustees Meetings	
b. 3, f. 19 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1946 October 28 b. 3, f. 20 Agenda, financial statements, reports 1947 February 25 b. 3, f. 21 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1947 October 29 b. 3, f. 22 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1948 October 22 b. 3, f. 23 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements 1949 October 17 b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report 24 report 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1965 October 26 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 17	Agenda, financial statements, minutes, reports	1945 October 19
b. 3, f. 20 Agenda, financial statements, reports  1947 February 25 b. 3, f. 21 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1948 October 22 b. 3, f. 22 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1948 October 22 b. 3, f. 23 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements 1949 October 17 b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1955 October 24 report  1963 October 24 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 18	Agenda, financial statements, reports	1946 May 27
b. 3, f. 21 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1947 October 29 b. 3, f. 22 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1948 October 22 b. 3, f. 23 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements 1949 October 17 b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report 1954 October 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 28 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records  b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 19	Agenda, financial statements, reports	1946 October 28
b. 3, f. 22 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report b. 3, f. 23 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements 1949 October 17 b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 Funancial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 20	Agenda, financial statements, reports	1947 February 25
b. 3, f. 23 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements 1949 October 17 b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report 1954 October 20 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 21	Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report	1947 October 29
b. 3, f. 24 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1950 October 19 b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report 1954 October 24 report 1955 October 25 October 25 October 26 October 26 October 27 October 27 October 28 October 29 October	b. 3, f. 22	Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report	1948 October 22
b. 3, f. 25 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report 1951 October 29 b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 23	Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements	1949 October 17
b. 3, f. 26 Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report 1952 October 23 b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report 1963 October 20 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 24	Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report	1950 October 19
b. 4, f. 27 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, minutes, treasurer's report 1953 October 29 b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list 1954 October 21 b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's 1955 October 24 report 1963 October 24 report 1964 October 30 b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 25	Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, treasurer's report	1951 October 29
b. 4, f. 28 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report b. 4, f. 30 Minutes b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund class of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 3, f. 26	Auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report	1952 October 23
b. 4, f. 29 Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list, treasurer's report b. 4, f. 30 Minutes 1963 October 30 b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 27	Agenda, auditor'sreport, financialstatements, minutes, treasurer'sreport	1953 October 29
report         b. 4, f. 30       Minutes       1963 October 30         b. 4, f. 31       Correspondence, financial statements, reports       1964 October 20         b. 4, f. 32       Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports       1965 October 28         b. 4, f. 33       Financial statements, minutes, reports       1967 February 14         b. 4, f. 34       Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports       1967 June 1         Financial Records         b. 5, f. 35       Clark (Noyes D.) Estate       1937-1945         b. 5, f. 36       Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund       1938-1950         b. 5, f. 37       Class of 1879, Brush Fund       1904-1905, 1914         b. 5, f. 38       Class of 1887 Fund       1914         b. 5, f. 39       General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds       1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 28	Agenda, auditor's report, financial statements, securities list	1954 October 21
b. 4, f. 31 Correspondence, financial statements, reports 1964 October 20 b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1  Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 29		1955 October 24
b. 4, f. 32 Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1965 October 28 b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1 Financial Records b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 30	Minutes	1963 October 30
b. 4, f. 33 Financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 February 14 b. 4, f. 34 Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports 1967 June 1  Financial Records  b. 5, f. 35 Clark (Noyes D.) Estate 1937-1945 b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 31	Correspondence, financial statements, reports	1964 October 20
b. 4, f. 34       Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports       1967 June 1         Financial Records         b. 5, f. 35       Clark (Noyes D.) Estate       1937-1945         b. 5, f. 36       Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund       1938-1950         b. 5, f. 37       Class of 1879, Brush Fund       1904-1905, 1914         b. 5, f. 38       Class of 1887 Fund       1914         b. 5, f. 39       General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds       1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 32	Correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports	1965 October 28
Financial Records         b. 5, f. 35       Clark (Noyes D.) Estate       1937-1945         b. 5, f. 36       Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund       1938-1950         b. 5, f. 37       Class of 1879, Brush Fund       1904-1905, 1914         b. 5, f. 38       Class of 1887 Fund       1914         b. 5, f. 39       General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 33	Financial statements, minutes, reports	1967 February 14
b. 5, f. 35Clark (Noyes D.) Estate1937-1945b. 5, f. 36Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund1938-1950b. 5, f. 37Class of 1879, Brush Fund1904-1905, 1914b. 5, f. 38Class of 1887 Fund1914b. 5, f. 39General: copies of agreements and historical papers re : bequests and funds1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 4, f. 34	Agenda, correspondence, financial statements, minutes, reports	1967 June 1
b. 5, f. 36 Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund 1938-1950 b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	Fina	ancial Records	
b. 5, f. 37 Class of 1879, Brush Fund 1904-1905, 1914 b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 5, f. 35	Clark (Noyes D.) Estate	1937-1945
b. 5, f. 38 Class of 1887 Fund 1914 b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 5, f. 36	Clark (Dwight N. and Noyes D.) Fund	1938-1950
b. 5, f. 39 General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds 1871, 1901, 1914, 1954	b. 5, f. 37	Class of 1879, Brush Fund	1904-1905, 1914
1954	b. 5, f. 38	Class of 1887 Fund	1914
b. 5, f. 40 Havemeyer (Julia and Loomis) Bequest 1939, 1941-1942	b. 5, f. 39	General: copies of agreements and historical papers re: bequests and funds	
	b. 5, f. 40	Havemeyer (Julia and Loomis) Bequest	1939, 1941-1942

#### Financial Records (continued)

b. 5, f. 41 - 43	Henderson (John Phillips) Estate	1939-1945, 1947
b. 5, f. 44	Hotchkiss (Marie Oakes) Estate	1938-1939
b. 5, f. 45	Hotchkiss (Marie Oakes) Estate: correspondence re: upkeep and sale	1938-1939
b. 5, f. 46	Hotchkiss (Marie Oakes) Estate: legal business	1938-1939, 1942
b. 5, f. 47	Hotchkiss (Marie Oakes) Fund	1913-1915, 1938-1939
b. 5, f. 48	Stone Trust Corporation Scholarship Prize Fund	1911, 1920, 1931, 1938
b. 5, f. 49	Terry (Edward Clinton and James) Fund	1946-1947, 1950
b. 5, f. 50	Tighe, Lawrence G., Treasurer: correspondence re: Sheffield Scientific School funds	1943-1945
b. 5, f. 51	Vanderbilt (Frederick W.) Estate and Will: correspondence and financial papers	1938-1945
b. 5, f. 52	Vanderbilt, Frederick We: pre-estate: correspondence and copies of legal documents re: gifts and funds	1928-1930, 1934
b. 5, f. 53	Whittlesey (C.W.). Fund: correspondence	1904, 193–1940
Mir	nutes of the Governing Board Meetings	
b. 6, f. 54	1872 Sep 30 - 1873 Jun 9	
b. 6, f. 55	1873 Nov 10 - 1898 Jun 20	
b. 6, f. 56	1898 Oct 3 - 1908 Jun 1 7	
b. 7, f. 57	1908 Oct 5 - 1917 Jun 13	
b. 7, f. 58 - 59	1917 Sep 26 - 1926 Jun 7	
b. 8, f. 60	1926 Oct 14 - 1956 May 21	

## Series II: Faculty Minutes, circa 1852-1945

Series II, FACULTY MINUTES, 1860-1945, documents the Sheffield Scientific School's day-to-day academic and student related activities. The minutes contain, among other things, information on curriculum, catalogue descriptions, teaching schedules, examination results, minutes of the class instructors meetings, action taken with students'in academic trouble and student discipline.

The Sheffield Scientific School faculty was originally called the Board of Instructors. Beginning on October 24, 1932, the Sheffield Scientific School faculty met jointly with the School of Engineering faculty. It should be noted that these minutes are not complete to 1956 and that gaps exist in the time span represented.

The materials in Series II are arranged chronologically.

The materials are open for research.

b. 9, f. 61	List of candidates for the Bachelor of Philosophy degree as recommended by the instructors	1852
	Minutes of the Faculty Meetings (bound volumes)	
b. 9, f. 62-63	1860 September 20 - 1866 September 13	1860 September 20 - 1866 September 13
b. 9, f. 64-65	1866 September 19 - 1872 April 24	1866 September 19 - 1872 April 24
b. 9, f. 66-67	1872 April 27 - 1885 June 18	1872 April 27 - 1885 June 18
b. 9, f. 68	Freshman class report of examinations	1885 June
b. 9, f. 69	Junior and senior class report of examinations	1885 June
b. 9, f. 70-71	1885 June 19 - 1891 March 19	1885 June 19 - 1891 March 19
b. 10, f. 72	1889 October 2 - 1903 January 17	1889 October 2 - 1903 January 17
b. 10, f. 73	1903 September 23 - 1905 December 11	1903 September 23 - 1905 December 11
b. 11, f. 74-75	1905 September 27 - 1914 June 10	1905 September 27 - 1914 June 10
b. <b>11</b> , f. <b>76</b>	(1932 Oct 24 - 1937 Jun 18, joint meeting of the Sheffield Scientific School and the School of Engineering faculty)	1914 October 5 - 1937 June 18
b. 12, f. 77-78	(joint meetings of the Sheffield Scientific School and the School of Engineering faculty)	1937 November 29 - 1945 February 22

#### Series III: Administrative Records, 1864-1956

Series III, ADMINISTRATIVE RECORDS, is divided into ten sections:

Russell Henry Chittenden, 1909-1922

Charles Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott, 1922-1956

Annual Reports, 1925-1945

Committee on the Selection of a Successor to Sheffield Scientific School Director Russell H.

Chittenden, 1921-1922

Appointing Board Records, 1864-1894

Semi-centennial Celebration, 1897

Centennial Celebration, 1947

Student Register, 1861-1864

Official Notices, 1860s-1940s

Materials include correspondence, policy statements, Yale University reorganization material, early admissions material, personnel records, several histories of the Sheffield Scientific School, and information regarding the effects of the two world wars on the Sheffield Scientific School. There is no material from the George Jarvis Brush administration (1872-1898).

The Sheffield Scientific School served as the land grant agricultural college for Connecticut from 1863-1893. The primary function of the Appointing Board and the State Board of Visitors was to fill vacancies in state scholarships to the Sheffield Scientific School. The minutes of the Appointing Board meetings record routine business and procedures as well as choice of scholars and awarded funds. Official Notices consists of forms and notices issued from the Directors and/or Registrar's Offices from 1860s-1940s. Materials include announcements, exam schedules, meal forms, notices of school closings, and commencement activities.

Director Russell H. chittendents correspondence is arranged alphabetically by correspondent or subject of the correspondence. Note: for a list of Russell Henry Chittenden selected correspondents see Appendix I. These papers contain one major subsection - World War I Activities - organized alphabetically by subject. The papers of Directors Charles Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott are combined in one file arranged alphabetically by correspondent or subject. These papers contain one major subgroup - Personnel Records - arranged alphabetically by person or department.

The Annual Reports are arranged chronologically. Committee on the Sefection of a Successor to Sheffield Scientific School Director Russell H. Chittenden, Appointing Board Records and Semi-Centennial Celebration Records are organized by form. Centennial Celebration Records are organized alphabetically with one major subsection - the Committee on Arrangements. The Student Register and Official Notices are arranged chronologically.

The materials are open for research.

R	ussell Henry Chittenden	1909-1922
	General Correspondence	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 79	Abb-Abr	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 80	Ada-Ado	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 81	Agu-Ake	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 82	Ald-Ale	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 83	All-Alv	1909-1922

b. 13, f. 84	Amb -Ams	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 85	Ana-Ans	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 86	Арр	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 87	Arc-Arn	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 88	Ash-Asl	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 89	Ath-Att	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 90	Aub -Aus	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 91	Ave-Ayr	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 92	Bab-Bag	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 93	Ваі	1909-1922
b. 13, f. 94	Bak	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 95	Bal-Ban	1909-1922
b. <b>14</b> , f. <b>96</b>	Bara-Barn	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 97	Barr-Bart	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 98	Bas-Bat	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 99	Bau-Bay	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 100	Bea-Bec	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 101	Bee-Bel	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 102	Ben	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 103	Ber-Bez	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 104	Bic-Bin	1909-1922
b. 14, f. 105	Bis	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 106	Bla-Blu	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 107	Boa-Bou	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 108	Bow-Boz	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 109	Bra	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 110 - 111	Breckenridge, Lester Paige	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 112	Breh-Brew	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 113	Bri	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 114	Bro-Broo	1909-1922

b. 15, f. 115	Brow	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 116	Bru-Bry	1909-1922
b. 15, f. 117	Bue-Bul	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 118	Bum-Burn	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 119	Burr-But	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 120	Bye-Byr	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 121	Cae-Cal	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 122	Cam-Cap	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 123	Car-Cat	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 124	Ced-Cem	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 125	Cha	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 126	Che-Chi	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 127	Chr- Chu	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 128	Cia	1909-1922
b. 16, f. 129	Clap-Clar	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 130	Clax-Clo	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 131	Coa-Cof	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 132	Cog-Com	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 133	Con	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 134	Coo	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 135	Cop-Cos	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 136	Cot-Cou	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 137	Cra-Cro	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 138	Cul-Cut	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 139	Dah-Dar	1909-1922
b. 17, f. 140	Dau-Day	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 141	Dea-Def	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 142	de: Forest, Lee	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 143	Dei-Dew	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 144	Dib-Dix	1909-1922

b. 18, f. 145	Dod-Doy	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 146	Dra-Dru	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 147	Dub-Dzi	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 148	Ear-Eis	1909-1922
b. 18, f. 149	Ekb-Ely	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 150	Eme-Ete	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 151	Eva-Eyr	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 152	Far-Fer	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 153	Fie-Fish	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 154	Fisk-Fly	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 155	Fog-Foy	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 156	Fra	1909-1922
b. 19, f. 157	Fre-Ful	1909-1922
b. 20, f. 158	Gad-Gay	1909-1922
b. 20, f. 159	Ged-Gen	1909-1922
b. 20, f. 160	Geology Summer School	1909-1922
b. 20, f. 160 b. 20, f. 161	Geology Summer School Geor-Gey	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161	Geor-Gey	1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165 b. 20, f. 166	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo Gor-Gow	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165 b. 20, f. 166 b. 20, f. 167	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo Gor-Gow Gra	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165 b. 20, f. 166 b. 20, f. 167 b. 20, f. 168	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo Gor-Gow Gra Gre	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165 b. 20, f. 166 b. 20, f. 167 b. 20, f. 168 b. 20, f. 169	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo Gor-Gow Gra Gre Gri-Gut	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165 b. 20, f. 166 b. 20, f. 167 b. 20, f. 168 b. 20, f. 169 b. 21, f. 170	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo Gor-Gow Gra Gre Gri-Gut Hab-Hal	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165 b. 20, f. 166 b. 20, f. 167 b. 20, f. 168 b. 20, f. 169 b. 21, f. 170 b. 21, f. 171	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo Gor-Gow Gra Gre Gri-Gut Hab-Hal Ham-Han	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 20, f. 161 b. 20, f. 162 b. 20, f. 163 b. 20, f. 164 b. 20, f. 165 b. 20, f. 166 b. 20, f. 167 b. 20, f. 168 b. 20, f. 169 b. 21, f. 170 b. 21, f. 171 b. 21, f. 172	Geor-Gey Gib-Gig Gil-Giv Gle-Glo God-Goo Gor-Gow Gra Gre Gri-Gut Hab-Hal Ham-Han	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922

b. <b>21</b> , f. 175	Harv-Harw	1909-1922
b. 21, f. 176	Has-Hat	1909-1922
b. 21, f. 177	Hau-Haz	1909-1922
b. 21, f. 178	Hea-Hei	1909-1922
b. 21, f. 179	Hel-Hen	1909-1922
b. 21, f. 180	Her-Hey	1909-1922
b. 21, f. 181	Hib-Hin	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 182	Hoa-Hol	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 183	Horn-Hot	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 184	Hou-Hoy	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 185	Hua-Hum	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 186	Hun-Hym	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 187	ldd-Iri	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 188	Irving, Anna Duer	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 189	Irving, John Duer	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 190	Irw-Ive	1909-1922
b. 22, f. 190 b. 23, f. 191	Irw-Ive Jac-Jak	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191	Jac-Jak	1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192	Jac-Jak Jam	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193	Jac-Jak Jam Jan-Jar	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195 b. 23, f. 196	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns  Johnson	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195 b. 23, f. 196 b. 23, f. 197	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns  Johnson  Johnston-Jon	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195 b. 23, f. 196 b. 23, f. 197 b. 23, f. 198	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns  Johnson  Johnston-Jon  Jor-Jun	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195 b. 23, f. 196 b. 23, f. 197 b. 23, f. 198 b. 23, f. 199	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns  Johnson  Johnston-Jon  Jor-Jun  Kad-Kay	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195 b. 23, f. 196 b. 23, f. 197 b. 23, f. 198 b. 23, f. 199 b. 23, f. 200	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns  Johnson  Johnston-Jon  Jor-Jun  Kad-Kay  Kea-Kellogg	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195 b. 23, f. 196 b. 23, f. 197 b. 23, f. 198 b. 23, f. 199 b. 23, f. 200 b. 24, f. 201	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns  Johnson  Johnston-Jon  Kad-Kay  Kea-Kellogg  Kelly-Kha	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 23, f. 191 b. 23, f. 192 b. 23, f. 193 b. 23, f. 194 b. 23, f. 195 b. 23, f. 196 b. 23, f. 197 b. 23, f. 198 b. 23, f. 199 b. 23, f. 200 b. 24, f. 201 b. 24, f. 202	Jac-Jak  Jam  Jan-Jar  Jeb-Jey  Johns  Johnson  Johnston-Jon  Jor-Jun  Kad-Kay  Kea-Kellogg  Kelly-Kha  Kib-Kin	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922

b. 24, f. 205	Kna-Kor	1909-1922
b. 24, f. 206	Kos-Kyl	1909-1922
b. 24, f. 207	Laa-Lam	1909-1922
b. 24, f. 208	Lan-Lar	1909-1922
b. 24, f. 209	Las-Laz	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 210	Lea-Lee	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 211	Lef -Ley	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 212	Lib-Lin	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 213	Lip-Llo	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 214	Loc-Lon	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 215	Loo-Low	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 216	Luc-Lut	1909-1922
b. 25, f. 217	Lyf -Lys	1909-1922
b. 26, f. 218	Mab	1909-1922
b. 26, f. 219	MacA-MacCle	1909-1922
b. 26, f. 220	MacCli-MacCul	1909-1922
b. 26, f. 220 b. 26, f. 221	MacCli-MacCul  MacD-MacI	1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221	MacD-Macl	1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222	MacK-MacM	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223	MacK-MacM MacN-Macy	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224	MacK-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225	MacN-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man Mar	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 226	MacN-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man Mar	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 226 b. 27, f. 227	MacN-MacM  MacN-Macy  Mad-Man  Mar  Mat  Mau-May	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 226 b. 27, f. 227 b. 27, f. 228	MacN-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man Mar Mat Mau-May Mea-Mei	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 226 b. 27, f. 227 b. 27, f. 228 b. 27, f. 229	MacN-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man Mar Mat Mau-May Mea-Mei Mel-Men	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 226 b. 27, f. 227 b. 27, f. 228 b. 27, f. 229 b. 27, f. 230	MacN-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man Mar Mat Mau-May Mea-Mei Mel-Men Mer-Mey	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 226 b. 27, f. 227 b. 27, f. 228 b. 27, f. 229 b. 27, f. 230 b. 27, f. 231	MacN-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man Mar Mat Mau-May Mea-Mei Mel-Men Mer-Mey Mic-Milk	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 26, f. 221 b. 26, f. 222 b. 26, f. 223 b. 26, f. 224 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 225 b. 26, f. 226 b. 27, f. 227 b. 27, f. 228 b. 27, f. 229 b. 27, f. 230 b. 27, f. 231 b. 27, f. 232	MacN-MacM MacN-Macy Mad-Man Mar Mat Mau-May Mea-Mei Mel-Men Mer-Mey Mic-Milk Miller	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922

b. 27, f. 235	Mora-Morg	1909-1922
b. 27, f. 236	Mori-Mos	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 237	Motor Vehicles	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 238	Mott-Moy	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 239	Muc-Mye	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 240	Nab-Nay	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 241	Nea-Nev	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 242	New	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 243	Nic	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 244	Nis-Nix	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 245	Nob-Nye	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 246	Oak-Oli	1909-1922
b. 28, f. 247	Olm-Osb	1909-1922
b. 29, f. 248	Osler, Sir William	1899-1912, 1920
b. 29, f. 249	Ost-Owe	1909-1922
b. 29, f. 250	Owyang, Earl C.	1909-1922
b. 29, f. 250 b. 29, f. 251	Owyang, Earl C. Oxl	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251	Oxl	1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252	Oxl Pac-Page	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255 b. 29, f. 256	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay Pea-Pei	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255 b. 29, f. 256 b. 29, f. 257	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay Pea-Pei Pen-Per	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255 b. 29, f. 256 b. 29, f. 257 b. 29, f. 258	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay Pea-Pei Pen-Per Pet-Pew	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255 b. 29, f. 256 b. 29, f. 257 b. 29, f. 258 b. 30, f. 259	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay Pea-Pei Pen-Per Pet-Pew Pfa-Phy	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255 b. 29, f. 256 b. 29, f. 257 b. 29, f. 258 b. 30, f. 259 b. 30, f. 260	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay Pea-Pei Pen-Per Pet-Pew Pfa-Phy Pic-Pira	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255 b. 29, f. 256 b. 29, f. 257 b. 29, f. 258 b. 30, f. 259 b. 30, f. 260 b. 30, f. 261	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay Pea-Pei Pen-Per Pet-Pew Pfa-Phy Pic-Pira Pirsson, Louis V.	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 29, f. 251 b. 29, f. 252 b. 29, f. 253 b. 29, f. 254 b. 29, f. 255 b. 29, f. 256 b. 29, f. 257 b. 29, f. 258 b. 30, f. 259 b. 30, f. 260 b. 30, f. 261 b. 30, f. 262	Oxl Pac-Page Page Lectures Pagt-Pard Park-Pay Pea-Pei Pen-Per Pet-Pew Pfa-Phy Pic-Pira Pirsson, Louis V. Pirt-Pos	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922

b. 30, f. 265	Pre-Pry	1909-1922
b. 30, f. 266	Pub-Pye	1909-1922
b. 30, f. 267	Qui	1909-1922
b. 30, f. 268	Rag-Rap	1909-1922
b. 30, f. 269	Rat-Ray	1909-1922
b. 30, f. 270	Rea-Rem	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 271	Ren-Rey	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 272	Rhe-Ric	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 273	Rid-Rit	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 274	Roa-Rob	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 275	Roc-Rog	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 276	Rom-Ror	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 277	Ros-Rot	1909-1922
b. 31, f. 278	Rou-Ryd	1909-1922
b. 32, f. 279	Saa-San	1909-1922
b. 32, f. 280	Sar-Sax	1909-1922
b. 32, f. 280 b. 32, f. 281	Sar-Sax Sca-Schel	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281	Sca-Schel	1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe	1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285 b. 32, f. 286	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot Scov-Scu	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285 b. 32, f. 286 b. 33, f. 287	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot Scov-Scu Sea-Sel	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285 b. 32, f. 286 b. 33, f. 287 b. 33, f. 288	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot Scov-Scu Sea-Sel Ser-Sey	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285 b. 32, f. 286 b. 33, f. 287 b. 33, f. 288 b. 33, f. 289	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot Scov-Scu Sea-Sel Ser-Sey Sha-Shef	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285 b. 32, f. 286 b. 33, f. 287 b. 33, f. 288 b. 33, f. 289 b. 33, f. 290	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot Scov-Scu Sea-Sel Ser-Sey Sha-Shef Shel-Sher	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285 b. 32, f. 286 b. 33, f. 287 b. 33, f. 288 b. 33, f. 289 b. 33, f. 290 b. 33, f. 291	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot Scov-Scu Sea-Sel Ser-Sey Sha-Shef Shel-Sher Shi-Sjo	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922
b. 32, f. 281 b. 32, f. 282 b. 32, f. 283 b. 32, f. 284 b. 32, f. 285 b. 32, f. 286 b. 33, f. 287 b. 33, f. 288 b. 33, f. 289 b. 33, f. 290 b. 33, f. 291 b. 33, f. 292	Sca-Schel Schem-Schoe Scholarships Schole-Schew Scob-Scot Scov-Scu Sea-Sel Ser-Sey Sha-Shef Shel-Sher Shi-Sjo	1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922 1909-1922

b. 34, f. 295	Sna-Sny	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 296	Soc-Sou	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 297	Spa-Stal	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 298	Standard Oil Company	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 299	Stanl-Stec	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 300	Sted-Stet	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 301	Stev-Stey	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 302	Sti-Strak	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 303	Strathcona Scholarship	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 304	Stratt-Sty	1909-1922
b. 34, f. 305	Suc-Sut	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 306	Swain	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 307	Swan-Syk	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 308	Taf-Tau	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 309	Taylor	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 310	Tea-Thi	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 311	Thomas	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 312	Thompson	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 313	Thorn	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 314	Til-Tit	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 315	Tob-Tow	1909-1922
b. 35, f. 316	Tra	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 317	Tre-Tru	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 318	Tsa-Tyn	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 319	Ude-Unt	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 320	Van-Ver	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 321	Via-Vre	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 322	Wad-Walk	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 323	Wall-Ward	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 324	Warf - Warr	1909-1922

b. 36, f. 325	Was-Wat	1909-1922
b. 36, f. 326	Wea-Weis	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 327	Weit-Wel	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 328	Wen-Wey	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 329	Whe-White	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 330	Whiti-Whitt	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 331	Wic-Wille	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 332	Williams	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 333	Williamson-Wils	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 334	Wim-Win	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 335	Wis-Wood	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 336	Woodc-Wor	1909-1922
b. 37, f. 337	Wra-Wym	1909-1922
b. 38, f. 338	Yale	1909-1922
b. 38, f. 339	Yam-Yun	1909-1922
b. 38, f. 340	Zab-Zim	1909-1922
W	orld War I Activities	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 341	Aeronautics	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 342	Agriculture, Department of: correspondence re: Forest Service	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 343	American Council on Education	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 344	Beard, Colonel L.A.: correspondence re: loan of army blankets to Sheffield Scientific School	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 345	Bureau of Mines, Department of the Interior	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 346	Civil Service Commission, United States	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 347 - 348	Correspondence and general administrative material	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 349 - 350	Engineer Enlisted Reserve Corps	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 351	Engineer Enlisted Reserve Corps: correspondence re: summer work for technical students	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 352	Engineer Officers' Training Camp, Camp Lee, Petersburg, Virginia	1914-1922
b. 39, f. 353 - 354	Federal Board for Vocational Education	1914-1922
b. <b>39</b> , f. <b>355</b>	Hoyle, Captain R.E.D.: correspondence re: use of army equipment at Sheffield Scientific School Engineering Camp	1914-1922

#### Russell Henry Chittenden > World War I Activities (continued)

b. 39, f. 356	Labor, Department of	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 357	Medical Enlisted Reserve Corps	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 358	Military certificates: correspondence	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 359	Motor Transport Corps: correspondence with Colonel J.A. Corcoran	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 360	National Research Council: correspondence from R. A. Millikan, Vice-Chairman	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 361	National Reserve Force	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 362	Naval Training Unit, Yale	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 363	Railroad Wage Commission	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 364 - 365	Reserve Officers Training Corps	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 366	Signal Corps, Radio Division	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 367 - 368	Student Army Training Corps	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 369	Students in all fields of military and naval services: list	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 370	War Department	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 371	War Department, Office of the Chief of Ordinance	1914-1922
b. 40, f. 372	War Industries Board, Council of National Defense	1914-1922
	See also: <u>Series IV, box 65, folders 707-708</u> (U.S. government contracts for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)	
Charles H		
	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)	1922-1956
	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott	1922-1956 1919-1920
Cor	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott  respondence	
Cor b. 41, f. 373	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott  respondence  Abbott, Wilbur Cortez: gradebook  Alejandrino Scholarship, General Jose for a Filipino student to do	1919-1920
b. 41, f. 373 b. 41, f. 374	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott  respondence  Abbott, Wilbur Cortez: gradebook  Alejandrino Scholarship, General Jose for a Filipino student to do graduate, work in the sciences or engineering at Yale  American Association for the Advancement of Science, F.R. Moulton,-Permanent Secretary: correspondence re: moving the American	1919-1920 1951
b. 41, f. 373 b. 41, f. 374 b. 41, f. 375	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott  respondence  Abbott, Wilbur Cortez: gradebook  Alejandrino Scholarship, General Jose for a Filipino student to do graduate, work in the sciences or engineering at Yale  American Association for the Advancement of Science, F.R. Moulton,-Permanent Secretary: correspondence re: moving the American Association for the Advancement of Science offices to New Haven	1919-1920 1951 1941-1942, 1945
b. 41, f. 373 b. 41, f. 374 b. 41, f. 375 b. 41, f. 376	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott  respondence  Abbott, Wilbur Cortez: gradebook  Alejandrino Scholarship, General Jose for a Filipino student to do graduate, work in the sciences or engineering at Yale  American Association for the Advancement of Science, F.R. Moulton,-Permanent Secretary: correspondence re: moving the American Association for the Advancement of Science offices to New Haven  Angell, James R., President of Yale University: correspondence  Architect, Yale University Supervising See: folder 401, Frank Miles Day	1919-1920 1951 1941-1942, 1945
b. 41, f. 373 b. 41, f. 374 b. 41, f. 375 b. 41, f. 376 b. 42, f. 401	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott  respondence  Abbott, Wilbur Cortez: gradebook  Alejandrino Scholarship, General Jose for a Filipino student to do graduate, work in the sciences or engineering at Yale  American Association for the Advancement of Science, F.R. Moulton,-Permanent Secretary: correspondence re: moving the American Association for the Advancement of Science offices to New Haven  Angell, James R., President of Yale University: correspondence  Architect, Yale University Supervising See: folder 401, Frank Miles Day See: Frank Miles Day	1919-1920 1951 1941-1942, 1945 1930-1935
b. 41, f. 373 b. 41, f. 374 b. 41, f. 375 b. 41, f. 376 b. 42, f. 401 b. 41, f. 377	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I) Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott respondence Abbott, Wilbur Cortez: gradebook Alejandrino Scholarship, General Jose for a Filipino student to do graduate, work in the sciences or engineering at Yale  American Association for the Advancement of Science, F.R. Moulton,-Permanent Secretary: correspondence re: moving the American Association for the Advancement of Science offices to New Haven  Angell, James R., President of Yale University: correspondence  Architect, Yale University Supervising See: folder 401, Frank Miles Day See: Frank Miles Day  Architectural Plans, Committee on	1919-1920 1951 1941-1942, 1945 1930-1935
b. 41, f. 373 b. 41, f. 374 b. 41, f. 375 b. 41, f. 376 b. 42, f. 401 b. 41, f. 377 b. 41, f. 378	for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I)  Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott  respondence  Abbott, Wilbur Cortez: gradebook  Alejandrino Scholarship, General Jose for a Filipino student to do graduate, work in the sciences or engineering at Yale  American Association for the Advancement of Science, F.R. Moulton,-Permanent Secretary: correspondence re: moving the American Association for the Advancement of Science offices to New Haven  Angell, James R., President of Yale University: correspondence  Architect, Yale University Supervising See: folder 401, Frank Miles Day See: Frank Miles Day  Architectural Plans, Committee on  Army Specialized Training Program	1919-1920 1951 1941-1942, 1945 1930-1935 1927-1928 1943-1944

b. 41, f. 381	Biological sciences: general information	1922-1937
b. 41, f. 382 - 383	Biological Sciences, Division of: departmental program 1-9	1944-1945
b. 41, f. 384	Biological Sciences, President's Committee on the	1938-1940
b. 41, f. 385	Biological Sciences, President's Committee on the: minutes and preliminary reports	1938-1939
b. 44, f. 435	Biology See: folder 435, Human Biology and Ecology	
b. 41, f. 386	Botany, Department of: correspondence re: reorganization	1939-1940
b. 41, f. 387	Budget for the Dean's Fund	1932-1933
b. 41, f. 388	Budget, office expenses	1933-1944
b. 41, f. 389	Bursar	1942-1945
b. 42, f. 390	Bursary office, miscellaneous matters	1938-1945
b. 42, f. 391	Chemistry	1926-1928
b. 42, f. 392	Chittenden, Russell Henry	1930, 1943-1945
b. 42, f. 393	Chittenden (Russell H.) Prize	1944, 1946
b. 42, f. 399	Class of 1896S, Committee on University Affairs See: folder 399, Richard P. Dana See: Richard P. Dana	
b 42 f 204	Ol (40040 C. l l l	
b. 42, f. 394	Class of 1901S Scholarship	1911, 1933, 1941, 1951
b. 42, f. 394 b. 42, f. 395	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services	
		1951
b. 42, f. 395	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services	1951
b. 42, f. 395 b. 42, f. 396	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services  Course of Study, Committee on the  Curriculum, plan for possible elimination of courses in the event of an	1951 1944 1932 1941
b. 42, f. 395 b. 42, f. 396 b. 42, f. 397	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services  Course of Study, Committee on the  Curriculum, plan for possible elimination of courses in the event of an emergency  Daggett, Susan E.: correspondence re: photograph of brother Ellsworth	1951 1944 1932 1941
b. 42, f. 395 b. 42, f. 396 b. 42, f. 397 b. 42, f. 398	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services  Course of Study, Committee on the  Curriculum, plan for possible elimination of courses in the event of an emergency  Daggett, Susan E.: correspondence re: photograph of brother Ellsworth Daggett (1864S)  Dana, Richard P., Chairman of the Committee on University Affairs of	1951 1944 1932 1941 1925
b. 42, f. 395 b. 42, f. 396 b. 42, f. 397 b. 42, f. 398 b. 42, f. 399	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services  Course of Study, Committee on the  Curriculum, plan for possible elimination of courses in the event of an emergency  Daggett, Susan E.: correspondence re: photograph of brother Ellsworth Daggett (1864S)  Dana, Richard P., Chairman of the Committee on University Affairs of the Class of 1896S	1951 1944 1932 1941 1925 1922-1924
b. 42, f. 395 b. 42, f. 396 b. 42, f. 397 b. 42, f. 398 b. 42, f. 399 b. 42, f. 400	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services  Course of Study, Committee on the  Curriculum, plan for possible elimination of courses in the event of an emergency  Daggett, Susan E.: correspondence re: photograph of brother Ellsworth Daggett (1864S)  Dana, Richard P., Chairman of the Committee on University Affairs of the Class of 1896S  Danbury Scholarship  Day, Frank Miles: agreement with Sheffield Scientific School to be	1951 1944 1932 1941 1925 1922-1924 1919, 1921 1913 December
b. 42, f. 395 b. 42, f. 396 b. 42, f. 397 b. 42, f. 398 b. 42, f. 399 b. 42, f. 400 b. 42, f. 401	Correspondence courses for men in the Armed Services  Course of Study, Committee on the  Curriculum, plan for possible elimination of courses in the event of an emergency  Daggett, Susan E.: correspondence re: photograph of brother Ellsworth Daggett (1864S)  Dana, Richard P., Chairman of the Committee on University Affairs of the Class of 1896S  Danbury Scholarship  Day, Frank Miles: agreement with Sheffield Scientific School to be Supervising Architect to Yale University for the term 1913 Jul-1916 Jul	1951 1944 1932 1941 1925 1922-1924 1919, 1921 1913 December 26 1939-1945

b. 42, f. 404	Educational Planning, Committee on: minutes	1939-1945
b. 42, f. 405 - 406	Educational Planning: Committee on: reports	1936-1944
b. 42, f. 407	Educational Planning, Committee on: department analyses	Circa 1940
b. 46, f. 471-472	Engineering See: folders 471-472, Committee to Investigate the Problems of Science and Engineering at Yale  See: Committee to Investigate the Problems of Science and Engineering at Yale	
b. 47, f. 498	Engineering Association See: folder 498, Yale Engineering Association See also: folders 408-413, Engineering Camp, East Lyme See: Yale Engineering Association See also: Engineering Camp, East Lyme	
	Engineering Camp, East Lyme	
b. 43, f. 408	Agreement with E.G. Watrous for sale and removal of trees from the camp	1938 November 17
b. 43, f. 409	Building information	1926
b. 43, f. 410	Correspondence with the Niantic Manufacturing Company and others re: construction of a dam on Powers Lake	1913
b. 43, f. 411	Property lines question	1915, 1919
b. 43, f. 412	Tax matters	1924, 1927, 1933-1934
b. 43, f. 413	Tax question	1924
b. 43, f. 414	Engineering, Division of	1928
b. 43, f. 415	Engineering School: general information	1932
b. <b>43</b> , f. <b>416</b>	Engineering, Special Committee on, to investigate reorganizing Sheffield Scientific School and establishing a separate engineering school at Yale	1928
b. 43, f. 417	Enrollment and Scholarship, Committee on: admissions and scholarship information	1944
b. 43, f. 418	Examinations, comprehensive: report re: investigation of the question of introducing such exams into Sheffield Scientific School	undated
b. 43, f. 419	Exchange Professorship: The Committee of American Universities on Exchange with France of Professors of Engineering and Applied Science, C.H. Warren, Yale representative	1926-1928
b. 43, f. 420	Faculty of Arts and Sciences: correspondence, memos, minutes of meetings	1923, 1933, 1944
b. 43, f. 421	Fees	1939-1942

b. 46, f. 482	Fisher, H.B. See: folder 482, Dean's Committee on Social Research See: Dean's Committee on Social Research	
b. 43, f. 422	Ford (William Ebenezer) Fund (in honor of the professor of Mineralogy)	1939-1940
b. 43, f. 423	Fraternities	1925, 1927, 1930, 1943-1945
b. 43, f. 424	Fraternities, Inter-Society Council	1927, 1930, 1939
b. 43, f. 425	French Department	1929, 1932, 1939-1940
b. 43, f. 426	Freshman Year Program	1929, 1933-1944
b. 43, f. 427	German language	1944, undated
	Gibbs, Josiah Willard	
b. 43, f. 428	Anniversary of the one-hundredth year of his birth: publication	1939
b. 44, f. 429	Comittee on the Collected Works of Gibbs	1948
b. 44, f. 430	Gibbs Fund	1934, 1939
b. 44, f. 431	Gibbs Hall of Fame election: correspondence	1950-1955
b. 44, f. 432	Graduate Record Examination Handbook	1940
b. 44, f. 433	144 Grove Street: correspondence	1928
	Hay, Southard See; folder 394, Class of 1901S Scholarship	
b. 44, f. 434	Honors, Comittee on, P.F. Smith, Chairman	1926-1927
b. 44, f. 435	Human Biology and Ecology Program	1951-1952
b. 44, f. 436	Humanities, Committee to Consider the Position of the	1942
b. 44, f. 437	Industrial Administration and Engineering, Department of	1936
b. 44, f. 438	Inventories	1924, 1929, 1931-1932, 1934, 1944-1955
b. 44, f. 439	Investments Diversification Plan	1944-45
b. 44, f. 440	Johnson (Treat Bladwin) Fellowship Fund	1942, 1945
b. 44, f. 441	Knights of Colombus Scholarships	1919
b. 44, f. 442	Lyman Lectures	1921
b. 44, f. 443	McCormick, Vance C.: correspondence	1929-1930
b. 44, f. 444	Manufacturer's Association of Connecticut	1926-1927
b. 44, f. 445 - 446	Manufacturer's Association of Connecticut: Industrial Research Bureau: material re: cooperative research	1922-1924, 1926

b. 44, f. 447	Marine Historical Association, Inc., Mystic, Connecticut: correspondence re: the permanent loan of the old South Sheffield Half tower clock, and two other items to the Association	1953, 1955
b. 44, f. 448	Marking system, revision of	1932-1933, 1941
b. 44, f. 449	Mathematics, Department of See also: floder 473, Division of Science and Mathematics	1928, 1933-1935
b. 44, f. 450	Metallurgy	[1930?]
b. 44, f. 451	Military Science and Tactics, Department of	1941
b. 44, f. 452	Miller, John A. (1915S): correspondence re: a proposal to write a history of Sheffield Scientific School's first one hundred years	1947
b. 44, f. 453	Moore (Edward J.) Scholarship Loan Fund	1906, 1937, 1950
b. 41, f. 375	Moulton, F.R. See: folder 375, American Association for the Advancement of Science	
	See: American Association for the Advancement of Science	
b. <b>45</b> , f. <b>454</b>	Natural Preserve, Committee on Yale: correspondence, financial material, minutes	1950-1953
b. 46, f. 473	Natural Science See: folder 473, Division of Science and Mathematics See: Division of Science and Mathematics	
b. 45, f. 455	Naval Science and Tactics, Department of	1935-1945
b. 45, f. 456	Navy College Training Program (Navy V-12 Program)	1943
b. 45, f. 457	Navy College Training Program (Navy V-12 Program), Physics	1943
b. 45, f. 458	New Haven College Y.M.C.A.	1927-1930, 1935-1941
b. 45, f. 459	New York Trust Company: resolution governing Sheffield Scientific School custodian account	1953
b. 45, f. 460	North Sheffield Hall: correspondence between R.H. Chittenden and S.W. Dudley re: "potato patch" legend	1940
b. 45	North Sheffield Hall: correspondence, re: [illegible] system	1906
b. 45, f. 461	Penfield Prize	
b. 46, f. 473	Physical Science See: folder 473, Division of Science and Mathematics See: Division of Science and Mathematics	
b. <b>45</b> , f. <b>462</b>	Physics, Department of: general information See also: folder 473, Division of Science and Mathematics	1951-1952
b. 45, f. 463	Physics: list of physical apparatus and books transferred from Winchester Hall to Sloane Physical Laboratory	1912
b. 45, f. 464	Pratt (Francis A.) Scholarship Fund	1927, 1929, 1931

b. 45, f. 465	Preparation for War Service Committee: minutes and records	1942-1943
b. 45, f. 466	Preparation in Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry for Medical Sciences, Committee on	(1929-1930?)
b. 45, f. 467	Prizes	undated
b. 45, f. 468	Reorganization of the Sheffield Scientific School, Committee Appointed to Consider	1944
b. 45, f. 469	Research in Fields of Physical Science and Engineering, Committee on	1940-1943
b. 45, f. 470	Robinson Foundation	1945-1946, 1948, 1955
b. 46, f. 471 - 472	Science and Engineering at Yale, Committee to Investigate the Problems of (Henry S. Graves, chairman)	1930-1932
b. 46, f. 473	Science and Mathematics, Division of See also: folder.449, Department of Mathematics	1933-1945
b. 46, f. 474	Science departments, histories of	1933, 1939-1940
b. 46, f. 475	Secretary's Office, Yale University: correspondence with Marion L. Phillips	1929, 1932, 1936, 1941
b. 46, f. 476	Selective Service, Committee on	1940-1944
b. 46, f. 477	Seymour, Charles, President of Yale University	1937-1950
b. 46, f. 479	Sheffield (Amelia Daggett) Fund See: folder 479, Joseph Earl Sheffield Room See: Josehp Earl Sheffield Room	
b. <b>46</b> , f. <b>478</b>	Sheffield (George) Scholarship	1941-1942, 1943-1944
b. 46, f. 479	Sheffield (Joseph Earl) Room (funded by the Amelia Daggett Sheffield Fund)	1934-1937, 1949
b. 46, f. 480	Sheffield Scientific School, history of: various sketches by C.H. Warren, Director and others	1945, 1947, undated
b. 46, f. 481	Sheffield Scientific School: memo re: its termination as an active school	1956
b. 46, f. 482	Social Research, Dean's Committee on: reports and correspondence with H. B. Fisher of the Federal Bureau of Investigation	1936-1945
b. 46, f. 483	Strathcona Hall	1931-1934, 1949
b. 46, f. 484	Student Council	1925, undated
b. 47, f. 485	Student Preparation for War Service Committee: minutes and records	1942
b. 47, f. 486	Summer Session, Yale University	1945-1946
b. 44, f. 436	Tinker Committee See: folder 436, Committee to Consider the Position of the Humanities	

b. 47, f. 487	Torch Honor Society	1926-1928, 1930, 1932
b. 47, f. 488	Treasurer's Office, Yale University: correspondence with Horace F. Isleib	1954-1955
b. 47, f. 489	Treasurer's Office, Yale University: correspondence with H. J. Ostrander	1927-1943
b. 47, f. 490	Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School: general business	1932, 1936-1938
b. 47, f. 491	Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School: Thomas Farnam, Treasurer	1930, 1942-1943
b. 47, f. 492	Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School: information re: Silliman College which absorbed Sheffield Scientific School's Vanderbilt dormitory	1938, 1940
b. 47, f. 493	Tyler, Parker R. (1929S): correspondence re: a small fund in honor of Miss Colburn	1940, 1945
b. 47, f. 494	Undergraduate Schools Reorganization, President's Committee on	1927-1928
b. 47, f. 495 - 496	University Reorganization, Joint Committee on, (consisting of the Governing Board of Sheffield Scientific School and the Permanent Officers of Yale College)	1918-1920
b. 47, f. 497	Whittlesey, Charles W.: correspondence re: setting up a fund for Sheffield Scientific School lectures and research in the chemistry of photography	1939
b. 47, f. 498	Yale Engineering Association See also: folders 408-413, Engineering Camp, East Lyme	1919-1925
b. <b>45</b> , f. <b>454</b>	Yale Natural Preserve, Committee on See: folder 454, Committee on Yale Natural Preserve	
	See: Committee on Yale Natural Preserve	
b. 47, f. 499	Zoological Laboratory: list of books deposited by Sheffield Scientific School	1914 January
b. 47, f. 500	Zoology	1934, 1937, 1940
Pers	sonnel Records	
b. 48, f. 501	Benson, Adolph B., Professor of German and Scandinavian	1920, 1923, 1931, 1932
b. 48, f. 502	Chemistry, Department of: faculty appointments	1926-1946
b. 48, f. 503	Clarke, Charles Cameron, Professor of French	1929
b. 48, f. 504	Crane, Theodore, Associate Professor of Building Construction	1924, 1927, 1930
b. 48, f. 505	Crawford, Jack Randall, Professor of English	1922-1941
b. 48, f. 506	Curtis, Harry Alfred, Professor of Chemical Engineering	1923, 1927-1930
b. 48, f. 507	Dauber, Carl F., Assistant Professor of Plant Physiology	1926-1941
b. 48, f. 508	Doherty, Robert Ernest, Dean of the School of Engineering	1931-1935

#### Charles Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott > Personnel Records (continued)

b. 48, f. 509	Economics faculty appointments	1925-1945
b. 48, f. 510	Engineering Camp, East Lyme: agreements and correspondence with Claus G. Duberg, caretaker	1931, 1942
b. 48, f. 511	English: faculty appointments	1920-1936
b. 48, f. 512	Engstrom, Howard T., Associate Professor of Mathematics	1931-1945
b. 48, f. 513	Evans, Alexander William, Eaton Professor of Botany	1922, 1924, 1928, 1934, 1938
b. 48, f. 514	Getting, Ivan Alexander, Assistant Professor of Physics	1941-1945
b. 48, f. 515	Goedicke, Victor, Instructor of Astronomy	1940
b. 48, f. 516	Hall, Marshall, Assistant Professor of Mathematics	1940
b. 48, f. 517	Hart, Frank H.	1941
b. 48, f. 518	Hastings, Hudson Bridge	
b. 48, f. 519	Haverneyer, Loomis, Associate Dean of Sheffield Scientific School and Registrar of the School of Engineering	1923-1945
b. 48, f. 520	Healy, Kent T., Assistant Professor of Transportation	1936
b. 48, f. 521	Herrington, L.P., Director of Research of the John B. Pierce Laboratory of Hygiene	1953
b. 48, f. 522	Johnson, Trent Baldwin, Sterling Professor of Chemistry	1921-1923, 1926, 1928, 1935-1936, 1940-1941
b. 48, f. 523	Jones, Ralph Coughenour, Associate Professor of Economics	1924-1940
b. 48, f. 524	Kovarick, Alois Francis, Associate Professor of Physics	1924-1927
b. 48, f. 525	Lull, Dorothy: correspondence re: her chances of employment	
	Early Borothy. correspondence retrief chances of employment	1950
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>526</b>		1950 1940-1944
b. 49, f. 526 b. 49, f. 527	Mathematics, Department of: material turned over to Dean Sinnott by	
·	Mathematics, Department of: material turned over to Dean Sinnott by Dean Warren  Mendall, Lafayette Benedict, Sterling Professor of Physiological	1940-1944
b. 49, f. 527	Mathematics, Department of: material turned over to Dean Sinnott by Dean Warren  Mendall, Lafayette Benedict, Sterling Professor of Physiological Chemistry, memorial exercises	1940-1944
b. 49, f. 527 b. 49, f. 528	Mathematics, Department of: material turned over to Dean Sinnott by Dean Warren  Mendall, Lafayette Benedict, Sterling Professor of Physiological Chemistry, memorial exercises  Miller, John Perry, Assistant Professor of Economics	1940-1944 1936 1939-1940
b. 49, f. 527 b. 49, f. 528 b. 49, f. 529	Mathematics, Department of: material turned over to Dean Sinnott by Dean Warren  Mendall, Lafayette Benedict, Sterling Professor of Physiological Chemistry, memorial exercises  Miller, John Perry, Assistant Professor of Economics  Millikan, Max Franklin, Research Associate in Economics	1940-1944 1936 1939-1940 1942-1945
b. 49, f. 527 b. 49, f. 528 b. 49, f. 529 b. 49, f. 530	Mathematics, Department of: material turned over to Dean Sinnott by Dean Warren  Mendall, Lafayette Benedict, Sterling Professor of Physiological Chemistry, memorial exercises  Miller, John Perry, Assistant Professor of Economics  Millikan, Max Franklin, Research Associate in Economics  Montgomery, Deane, re: appointment in Mathematics Department	1940-1944 1936 1939-1940 1942-1945 1946-1947

#### Charles Hyde Warren and Edmund W. Sinnott > Personnel Records (continued)

	Physics, Department of See also: folder 550, John Zeleny	
b. 49, f. 534 - 535	Physics, Department of: faculty appointments	1940-1952
b. 49, f. 536	Saxon, Olin Glenn, Professor of Economics	1931-1945
b. 49, f. 537	Scott, Walter	1952
b. 49, f. 538	Smith, Elliot Dunlop, Professor of Industrial Relations	1928-1938
b. 49, f. 539	Smith, Percy Franklin, Professor of Mathematics	1922-1930
b. 49, f. 540	Speng, Kenneth M., Assistant Professor of Economics	1945
b. 49, f. 541	Spitzer, Lyman Jr., Research Associate in Astrophysics	1944-1945
b. 49, f. 542	Tatum, Edward Lawrie, Associate Professor of Chemistry	1945-1946
b. 49, f. 543	Uhler, Horace Scudder, Professor of Physics	1926-1939, 1942
b. 49, f. 544	Vance, John Edward, Associate Professor of Chemistry	1932-1948
b. 49, f. 545	Van Name, Ralph Gibbs, Associate Professor of Chemistry	1933
b. 49	[illegible]	1945
b. 49, f. 546	Waterman, Alan Tower, Associate Professor of Physics	1933-1948
b. 49, f. 547	Whittemore, James Kelsey, Associate Professor of Mathematics	1926-1942
b. 49, f. 548	Wood, Scott Emerson, Assistant Professor of Chemistry	1940-1948
b. 49, f. 548 b. 49, f. 549	Wood, Scott Emerson, Assistant Professor of Chemistry  Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology	1940-1948
	·	
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology  Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology  Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics  ual Reports	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550 Ann b. 50, f. 551	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology  Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics  ual Reports  1925-1926	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550 Ann b. 50, f. 551 b. 50, f. 552	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology  Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics  ual Reports  1925-1926  1926-1927	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550 Ann b. 50, f. 551 b. 50, f. 552 b. 50, f. 553	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics ual Reports 1925-1926 1926-1927 1927-1928	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550 Ann b. 50, f. 551 b. 50, f. 552 b. 50, f. 553 b. 50, f. 554	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics ual Reports 1925-1926 1926-1927 1927-1928 1928-1929	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550 Ann b. 50, f. 551 b. 50, f. 552 b. 50, f. 553 b. 50, f. 554 b. 50, f. 555	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics ual Reports 1925-1926 1926-1927 1927-1928 1928-1929	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550  Ann b. 50, f. 551 b. 50, f. 552 b. 50, f. 553 b. 50, f. 555 b. 50, f. 556	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics ual Reports 1925-1926 1926-1927 1927-1928 1928-1929 1929-1930 1930-1931	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550  Ann b. 50, f. 551 b. 50, f. 552 b. 50, f. 553 b. 50, f. 555 b. 50, f. 556 b. 50, f. 557	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics ual Reports 1925-1926 1926-1927 1927-1928 1928-1929 1929-1930 1930-1931	1936-1944
b. 49, f. 549 b. 49, f. 550  Ann b. 50, f. 551 b. 50, f. 552 b. 50, f. 553 b. 50, f. 555 b. 50, f. 556 b. 50, f. 557 b. 50, f. 558	Woodruff, Lorande Loss, Professor of Protozoology Zeleny, John, Chairman of the Department of Physics ual Reports 1925-1926 1926-1927 1927-1928 1928-1929 1929-1930 1930-1931 1931-1932	1936-1944

#### Annual Reports (continued)

b. 50, f. 562	1936-1937	
b. 50, f. 563	1937-1938	
b. 50, f. 564	1938-1939	
b. 50, f. 565	1939-1940	
b. 50, f. 566	1940-1941	
b. 50, f. 567	1941-1942	
b. 50, f. 568	1942-1943	
b. 50, f. 569	1943-1944	
b. 50, f. 570	1944-1945	
	Committee on the Selection of a Successor to Sheffield Scientific School Director Russell H. Chittenden	
b. <b>51,</b> f. <b>571</b>	Correspondence, notes	1921 October-1922 May
	Appointing Board Records	
b. 52, f. 572	Appointing Board and Connecticut State Board of Visitors: minutes	1864 July 5-1894 June 26
b. 52, f. 572 b. 52, f. 573	Appointing Board and Connecticut State Board of Visitors: minutes  Lists of state scholars	
		June 26
b. 52, f. 573	Lists of state scholars	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891,
b. 52, f. 573	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574 b. 53, f. 575	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574 b. 53, f. 575 b. 53, f. 576	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A  Ba-Bl	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574 b. 53, f. 575 b. 53, f. 576 b. 53, f. 577	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A  Ba-Bl  Bo-Bu	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574 b. 53, f. 575 b. 53, f. 576 b. 53, f. 577 b. 53, f. 578	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A  Ba-Bl  Bo-Bu  C	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574 b. 53, f. 575 b. 53, f. 576 b. 53, f. 577 b. 53, f. 578 b. 53, f. 579	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A  Ba-Bl  Bo-Bu  C	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574 b. 53, f. 575 b. 53, f. 576 b. 53, f. 577 b. 53, f. 578 b. 53, f. 579 b. 53, f. 580	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A  Ba-Bl  Bo-Bu  C  D  E	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574  b. 53, f. 575 b. 53, f. 576 b. 53, f. 577 b. 53, f. 578 b. 53, f. 579 b. 53, f. 580 b. 53, f. 581	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A  Ba-Bl  Bo-Bu  C  D  E  F	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894
b. 52, f. 573 b. 52, f. 574  b. 53, f. 575 b. 53, f. 576 b. 53, f. 577 b. 53, f. 578 b. 53, f. 579 b. 53, f. 580 b. 53, f. 581 b. 53, f. 582	Lists of state scholars  Miscellaneous papers re: board business and state scholars  Semi-centennial Celebration  Correspondence  A  Ba-BI  Bo-Bu  C  D  E  F  G	June 26 1892-1894 1890-1891, 1892-1894

#### Semi-centennial Celebration > Correspondence (continued)

b. 53, f. 586	J	
b. 53, f. 587	К	
b. 53, f. 588	L	
b. 53, f. 589	М	
b. 53, f. 590	N	
b. 53, f. 591	0	
b. 53, f. 592	Р	
b. 54, f. 593	Q-R	
b. 54, f. 594	S	
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>595</b>	Т	
b. 54, f. 596	U-V	
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>597</b>	Wa-We	
b. 54, f. 598	Wh-Wu	
b. 54, f. 599	X-Y-Z	
b. 54, f. 600	Bartlett John P. (1898S): typescript of address given at Sheffield Scientific School semi-centennial alumni meeting	
b. 54, f. 601	Brinley, Charles A. (18698): typescript of address given at Sheffield Scientific School semi-centennial alumni meeting	
b. 54, f. 602	Jenkins, Dr. Edward H. (1872S): manuscript address given at Sheffield Scientific School semi-centennial alumni meeting	
b. 54, f. 603	Miscellaneous correspondence and lists of Sheffield Scientific School graduates and non-graduates	
b. 55, f. 604	Guest book containing signatures and remarks of Dr. Edward H. Jenkins (1872S), Charles A. Brinley (18698) and John P. Bartlett (1878S) at the alumni meeting	
	Centennial Celebration	1947
b. <b>56,</b> f. <b>605</b>	Convocation Committee	1946-1947
b. 56, f. 606	Correspondence, congratulatory	
b. 56, f. 607	Correspondence, general	
b. <b>56</b> , f. <b>608</b>	Gibbs, Josiah Willard: correspondence re: book published about him in conjunction with Sheffield Scientific School centennial	
b. 56, f. 609	Pamphlet # 1, "Generations of Great Teachers"	1946
b. 56, f. 610	Pamphlet # 2, "Science and the Humanities"	1946-1947

#### Centennial Celebration (continued)

b. <b>56,</b> f. <b>611</b>	Haggard, Howard W.: correspondence re: centennial pamphlet # 2	
b. 56, f. 612	Press book	
b. 56, f. 613	Proceedings: soundscriber discs	
b. 56, f. 614 - 615	Publicity: correspondence	
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>616</b>	Publicity: news releases, news programs and articles	
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>617</b>	Publicity:Yale Alumni Magazine article re: Sheffield Scientific School 1946 May- Centennial Celebration November	
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>618</b>	Silliman Lecture Committee: correspondence, lists, minutes 1946-1947	
	Committee on Arrangements Louis Havemeyer, Chairman	
b. 58, f. 619	Acceptances: lists of arrangements	
b. 58, f. 620	Banquet, meals: correspondence, lists, arrangements	
b. 58, f. 621	Banquet menu	
b. 58, f. 622	Banquet table	
b. 58, f. 623	Centennial weekend program	
b. 58, f. 624	Convocation program	
b. 58, f. 625	Correspondence	
b. 58, f. 626	Correspondence and work papers re: arrangements	
b. 58, f. 627	Dinner guest lists, individuals in different fields of science	
b. 58, f. 628	Invitations, response cards, tickets	
b. 58, f. 629	Money matters	
b. 58, f. 630	Minutes: Sheffield Centennial Committee and meetings of the Chairmen of Subcommittees	
b. 58, f. 631	Response cards: individuals representing various colleges, universities, institutions, scientific and learned societies	
b. 58, f. 632	Response cards: Yale representatives to the Centennial ceremonies	
S	Student Registers	
b. 59, f. 633 - 634	1861-1864	
C	Official Notices	
b. 60, f. 635	1860s-1880s	
b. 60, f. 636	1890s	
b. 60, f. 637	1889-1900	
b. 60, f. 638	1900-1901	

#### Official Notices (continued)

b. 60, f. 639	1901-1902
b. 60, f. 640	1902-1903
b. 60, f. 641	1903-1904
b. 60, f. 642	1904-1905
b. 60, f. 643	1905-1906
b. 60, f. 644	1906-1907
b. 60, f. 645	1907-1908
b. 60, f. 646	1998-1909
b. 60, f. 647	1909-1910
b. 60, f. 648	1910-1911
b. 60, f. 649	1911-1912
b. 60, f. 650	1912-1913
b. 60, f. 651	1913-1914
b. 60, f. 652	1914-1915
b. 60, f. 653	1915-1916
b. 60, f. 654	1916-1917
b. 60, f. 655	1917-1918
b. 60, f. 656	1918-1919
b. 60, f. 657	1919-1920
b. 60, f. 658	1920-1921
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>659</b>	1922-1923
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>660</b>	1923-1924
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>661</b>	1924-1925
b. 61, f. 662	1925-1926
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>663</b>	1926-1927
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>664</b>	1927-1928
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>665</b>	1928-1929
b. <b>62</b> , f. <b>666</b>	1929-1930
b. <b>62</b> , f. <b>667</b>	1930-1931
b. <b>62</b> , f. <b>668</b>	1931-1932

#### Official Notices (continued)

b. 62, f. 669	1932-1933
b. 62, f. 670	1933-1934
b. 133	1934-1935
b. 62, f. 672	1935-1936
b. 62, f. 673	1936-1937
b. 62, f. 674	1937-1938
b. 62, f. 675	1938-1939
b. 62, f. 676	1939-1940
b. <b>63</b> , f. <b>677</b>	1940-1941
b. 63, f. 678	1941-1942
b. 133b. 63, f. 679	1942-1943
b. 63, f. 680	1940s
b. 63, f. 681	no date

### Series IV: Financial, Legal, and Property Records, 1846-1969

Series IV, FINANCIAL, LEGAL, AND PROPERTY RECORDS, is divided into eight sections:

Historical Papers, 1846-1906 Legal Matters re: Trustee Property, 1871-1927 Building Construction and Maintenance, 1892-1929 Legal Documents re: Funds, 1871-1923 George St. John Sheffield Bequest,1920-1937 Amelia Daggett Sheffield Estate, 1936-1937 The George Sheffield Fund, 1925-1952 Financial Records and Reports, 1873-1964

Materials within each of these sections are arranged alphabetically and/or chronologically.

Historical Papers contains materials relating to the Sheffield Scientific School's early development: correspondence, the Articles of Incorporation of the Board of Trustees and bequest information among others. Because of their size and nature the historical papers were arbitrarily pulled together into a combined chronological and alphabetical subsection. Legal Matters re: Trustee Property contains deeds for land and buildings and agreements for building use by others. Building Construction and Maintenance contains contracts and related papers for construction, renovation and upkeep of the buildings. Legal Documents re: Funds contains materials relating to donations of land and money. Materials in the George St. John Sheffield Bequest section include the will, inventories, correspondence and financial and tax matters. The Amelia Daggett Sheffield Estate section contains materials regarding the estate settlement and distribution: the will, inventories, appraisals and release forms. The George Sheffield Fund material includes correspondence, financial papers and reports summarizing fund supported research from 1938-1952.

Financial Records and Reports is divided into six subsections:

Securities Lists, 1882-1937 Disbursements Reports, 1893-1902 General Financial Papers, 1881-(1908?) Treasurer's Reports, 1890-1964 External Auditor's Reports, 1931-1947 Account Books, 1871-1969

These provide a fairly complete picture of the Sheffield Scientific School's financial development and status.

The materials are open for research.

Н	istorical Papers	
b. 64, f. 682	1846-1869	
b. 64	[illegible]	
b. 64, f. 683	1870-1879	
b. 64, f. 684	1880-1885	
b. 64, f. 685	Articles of Association of the Board of Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School (original) [See also: folder 695, Incorporation of the Board of Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School: Legislative Act of Incorporation and folder 698, Joseph Earl Sheffield: correspondence re: incorporation and gifts]	1871 February 8
b. 64, f. 686	Belknap Prize: correspondence	1885 August 22

#### Historical Papers (continued)

b. 64, f. 687	Bills and receipts	1862-1866
b. 64, f. 688	Biology, controversy re: instruction in Sheffield Scientific School and Yale College: correspondence and reports	
b. 64, f. 689	Connecticut General Assembly, Joint Committee on Agriculture: petition of Sheffield Scientific School to the Committee re: agriculture and land grant money	(1890s)
b. 64, f. 690	Control of Sheffield Scientific School question: legal opinion of Watrous and Daly, etc.	1919
b. 64, f. 691	Councillors, Board of: note re: its appointment	(1869?)
b. 64, f. 692	DuBois, Augustus: contracts and papers relating to his publications which were Trustee property	1875-1916
b. 64, f. 693	Gilman, Daniel C.: resolutions offered to him on his departure to the University of California	1872 October 9
b. 64, f. 694	Graduates from Sheffield Scientific School: list of numbers	1854-1921
b. 64, f. 695	Incorporation of the Board of Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School: Legislative [See also: folder 685, Articles of Association of the Board of Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School (original) and folder 698, Joseph Earl Sheffield: correspondence re: incorporation and gifts]	1882 March 21
b. 64, f. 696	Scientific apparatus: bills and receipts sent to Benjamin Silliman, Jr.	Circa 1855-1859
b. 64, f. 697	Sheffield, Joseph Earl: bills, correspondence and receipts re: construction and equipment purchases for early Sheffield Scientific School buildings	1 1858-1862
b. 64, f. 698	Sheffield, Joseph Earl: correspondence re: incorporation and gifts [See also: folder 685, Articles of Association of the Board of Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School (original) and folder 695, Incorporation of the Board of Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School: Legislative Act of Incorporation]	1871, 1881
b. 64, f. 699	Yale College, Corporation of: extracts from the records of the Yale College Corporation re: Sheffield Scientific School and scientific education	1846 August-1873 March
	Legal Matters re: Trustee Property	
b. 65, f. 700	187 Church Street: contract with Wallace B. Fern to purchase this property from Sheffield Scientific School Trustees	1890 February 1
b. 65, f. 701	3 Hillhouse Avenue: property deed, agreement and related papers	1903, 1948
b. 65, f. 702	New York, New Haven and Hartford Railroad Company: lease for cable and sidetrack along the Northampton cut, contracts, related papers and blueprint	1903, 1905
b. 65, f. 703	New York, New Haven and Hartford Railroad Company: lease of side track constructed by this company, by the Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School, to the Harrison-Hart Company	1916 September 22
b. <b>65</b> , f. <b>704</b>	North Sheffield Hall: copy of deed of gift for building and land and a note dated 1961 Jul 5, signed by Charles Hyde Warren, Sheffield Scientific School Director, stating its significance	1871 February 18

#### Legal Matters re: Trustee Property (continued)

b. 65, f. 705	Prospect Street lot: extracts from deed	1871 May 25
b. 65, f. 706	Southern New England Telephone Company: Pole and Lateral Permit at 53-63 Prospect Street	1927 January 27
b. 65, f. 707 - 708	United States Government contracts for rental of Sheffield Scientific School buildings during World War I: correspondence, financial material and space allocations  See also: Series III, boxes 39-40, folders 341-372 (World War I Activities)	1918
Build	ding Construction and Maintenance	
b. 65, f. 709	Electrical Laboratory Building: contracts and related papers	1912
b. 65, f. 710	Hammond Laboratory: contract	1904
b. 65, f. 711	Kirkland Hall: contracts and related papers	1902-1904
b. 65, f. 712	Leet Oliver Hall: contracts and related papers	1907-1908
b. 65, f. 713	Mason Laboratory: contracts and related papers	1909-1911
b. 65, f. 714	North Sheffield Hall: renovation contracts with Larkin-Carey Company and related papers	1929
b. 65, f. 715	Utility contracts and related papers: Westinghouse, Church, Kerr and Company for heat and light at Sheffield Scientific School facilities	1904
b. 65, f. 716	Utility contracts and related papers: Westinghouse Electric and Manufacturing Company for a turbo generating unit and switch board	1916-1917
b. <b>65</b> , f. <b>717</b>	Winchester Hall: specifications from architects J. C. Cady and Company	1892-1893
Lega	al Documents re: Funds	
b. 66, f. 718	Scott, James Alvin (1877s): will and papers relating to a bequest	1921, 1923
b. 66, f. 719	Sheffield, Joseph E.: papers relating to the distribution of his estate	1871-1889
b. 66, f. 720	Sheffield Loan Fund: memo	1887
b. 66, f. 721	Sheffield, Paul King: quit-claim deed of land in Illinois to the Board of Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School	1886 September 28
b. 66, f. 722	Tuttle, Howard B. and Frederick W. Vanderbilt: correspondence with Sheffield Scientific School Trustees re: agreement of donation of funds	1914-1921
b. 66, f. 722	Vanderbilt, Frederick W. [See: folder 722, Howard B. Tuttle and Frederick W. Vanderbilt: correspondence with Sheffield Scientific School Trustees re: agreement of donation of funds]	
	See: Howard B. Tuttle and Frederick W. Vanderbilt: correspondence with Sheffield Scientific School trustees re: donation of funds	
Geo	rge St. John Sheffield Bequest	
b. 67, f. 723	Last will and testament	1920 January 27
b. 67, f. 724	Inventory, appraisal and legal preliminary notice of estate	1925 April 6

#### George St. John Sheffield Bequest (continued)

b. 67, f. 725	Correspondence	1929 May 3
b. 67, f. 726	Executor's accounts: cash book and journal	1924-1926
b. 67, f. 727	Accounts, executor's ledger	1924-1926
b. 67, f. 728	Accounts of the Trustees: cash book, journal and inventory	1925-1937
b. 67, f. 729	Accounts of the Trustees: ledger	1925-1937
	Balance sheets, income tax forms and related financial papers	
b. 67, f. 730	1924-1926	
b. 67, f. 731	1927-1930	
b. 67, f. 732	1931-1937	
b. 67, f. 733	Trust terminal statement: first draft and final copy	1937
	Amelia Daggett Sheffield Estate	
b. 68, f. 734	Last will and testament and disposition of household articles	1936 July 2
b. 68, f. 735	Inventories and appraisals of household furniture and effects and real estate	1937 April-May
b. 68, f. 736	Release forms and receipt forms from the distribution of the estate	1937
b. 68, f. 737	Financial and legal papers re: settlement of the estate	1937
	George Sheffield Fund	
b. 68, f. 738	George Sheffield Fund  Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 738	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 738 b. 68, f. 739	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)	1925 January 30
	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741 b. 68, f. 742	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741 b. 68, f. 742 b. 68, f. 743	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941  1941-1942  1942-1943	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741 b. 68, f. 742 b. 68, f. 743 b. 68, f. 744	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941  1941-1942  1942-1943  1943-1944	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741 b. 68, f. 742 b. 68, f. 743 b. 68, f. 744 b. 68, f. 745	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941  1941-1942  1942-1943  1943-1944  1944-1945	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741 b. 68, f. 742 b. 68, f. 743 b. 68, f. 744 b. 68, f. 745 b. 68, f. 746	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941  1941-1942  1942-1943  1943-1944  1944-1945  1945-1946	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741 b. 68, f. 742 b. 68, f. 743 b. 68, f. 744 b. 68, f. 745 b. 68, f. 746 b. 68, f. 747	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941  1941-1942  1942-1943  1943-1944  1944-1945  1945-1946  1946-1947	1925 January 30
b. 68, f. 739 b. 68, f. 740 b. 68, f. 741 b. 68, f. 742 b. 68, f. 743 b. 68, f. 744 b. 68, f. 745 b. 68, f. 746 b. 68, f. 747 b. 68, f. 748	Excerpts from the will of George St. John Sheffield re: fund in memory of his two sons, Joseph Earl Sheffield (1894) and George Sheffield (1894s)  Grant correspondence, financial data and reports  1938-1939  1939-1940  1940-1941  1941-1942  1942-1943  1943-1944  1944-1945  1945-1946  1946-1947  1947-1948	1925 January 30

#### George Sheffield Fund > Grant correspondence, financial data and reports (continued)

b. 68, f. 751		1950-1951	
		1951-1952	
b. 68, f. 752	F I.B		
		ecords and Reports	
	Secu	rities Lists	
b. 69, f. 753		1882-1884	
b. 69, f. 754		1887-1890	
b. 69, f. 755		1891-1895	
b. <b>69</b> , f. <b>756</b>		1896-1900	
b. <b>69</b> , f. <b>757</b>		1901-1903	
b. 69, f. 758		1904-1906	
b. <b>69</b> , f. <b>759</b>		1937	
	Disb	ursements Reports	
b. 69, f. 760		1893-1894	
b. 69, f. 761		1894-1895	
b. 69, f. 762		1895-1896	
b. 69, f. 763		1896-1897	
b. 69, f. 764		1897-1898	
b. 69, f. 765		1898-1899	
b. 69, f. 766		1899-1900	
b. 69, f. 767		1901-1902	
b. 69, f. 768		1902-1903	
	Gene	eral Financial Papers	
b. 69, f. 769		Balance sheets, estimated expense sheets and trial balance sheets	1880-1885
b. 69, f. 770		Balance sheets, estimated expense sheets, ledger balances and recapitulation sheets	1886-1889
b. 69, f. 771		Balance sheets, ledger balances, trial balance sheets	1890-1892
b. 69, f. 772		Balance sheets, ledger balances	1893-1894
b. 69, f. 773		Ledger balances	1895-1896
b. 69, f. 774		Abstract of income, ledger balances, Sheffield Scientific School Trustee property and real estate, trial balance sheets	1897
b. 69, f. 775		Abstract of income, estimate of income, initial balance sheet, trial balance sheet	1898

#### Financial Records and Reports > General Financial Papers (continued)

b. 69, f. 776	Balance sheets, trial balance sheets	1899-1900			
b. <b>69</b> , f. 777	Report of Sheffield Scientific School finances: drafts and notes	Circa 1908			
	Treasurer's Reports				
b. <b>69</b> , f. <b>778</b>	1890-1891				
b. 69, f. 779	1891-1892				
b. 69, f. 780	1896-1897				
b. 69, f. 781	1898-1899				
b. 69, f. 782	1899-1900				
b. 69, f. 783	1900-1901				
b. 69, f. 784	1901-1902				
b. 69, f. 785	1902-1903				
b. 70, f. 786	1903-1904				
b. 70, f. 787	1904-1905				
b. 70, f. 788	1930-1931				
b. 70, f. 789	1931-1932				
b. 70, f. 790	1932-1933				
b. 70, f. 791	1933-1934				
b. 70, f. 792	1934-1935				
b. 70, f. 793	1935-1936				
b. 70, f. 794	1936-1937				
b. 70, f. 795	1937-1938				
b. 70, f. 796	1938-1939				
b. <b>70</b> , f. <b>797</b>	1939-1940				
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>798</b>	1940-1941				
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>799</b>	1941-1942				
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>800</b>	1942-1943				
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>801</b>	1943-1944				
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>802</b>	1944-1945				
b. 71, f. 803	1945-1946				
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>804</b>	1946-1947				

#### Financial Records and Reports > Treasurer's Reports (continued)

b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>805</b>	1947-1948	
b. <b>71,</b> f. <b>806</b>	1948-1949	
b. <b>71,</b> f. <b>807</b>	1949-1950	
b. 71, f. 808	1950-1951	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>809</b>	1951-1952	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>810</b>	1952-1953	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>811</b>	1953-1954	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>812</b>	1954-1955	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>813</b>	1959-1960	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>814</b>	1960-1961	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>815</b>	1961-1962	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>816</b>	1962-1963	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>817</b>	1963-1964	
	External Auditor's Reports	
b. 72, f. 818	1931-1932, 1933-1934	
b. 72, f. 819	1934-1935, 1936-1937	
b. 72, f. 820	1938-1939, 1940-1941	
b. 72, f. 821	1941-1942, 1943-1944	
b. 72, f. 822	1944-1945	
b. 72, f. 823	1946-1947	
	Account Books	
b. 73, f. 824	Cash (disbursements, expenditures) journal	1919-1928
b. 73, f. 825	Cash (disbursements, expenditures) journal	1928-1940
b. 74, f. 826 - 827	Cash disbursements journal	1953-1969
b. 75, f. 828	Cash receipts register	1919-1927
b. 75, f. 829	Cash receipts register	1927-1940
b. 76, f. 830	Cash receipts register	1940-1953
b. <b>76</b> , f. <b>831</b>	Cash receipts register	1953-1969
b. 77, f. 832	Day book	1912-1915
	Journal and Cash Books	

Journal and Cash Books

#### Financial Records and Reports > Journal and Cash Books (continued)

b. 77, f. 833	1871 Jul 29 - 1901 Jul 31	
b. 77, f. 834	1871 Jul 29 - 1901 Aug 1	
b. 78, f. 835 - 836	1901 Aug 1 - 1908 Jul 31	
b. 78, f. 837	1908 Aug 1 - 1927 Jun 30	
b. 78, f. 838	1934 Jul - 1950 Jun 30	
Lec	lgers	
b. <b>79</b> , f. <b>839</b>	General	1871-1908
b. 79, f. 840	General	1908-1934
b. 80, f. 841	General	1929-1934
b. 80, f. 842 - 843	General	1934-1940
b. 81, f. 844 - 845	General ledger and journal	1940-1953
b. 81, f. 846 - 848	General ledger and journal	1941-1969
b. 82, f. 849	Funds	1934-1969
b. 82, f. 850	Investments	1955, 1956-1958
b. 82, f. 851 - 856	Securities	1920s-1950s
b. 82, f. 857 - 859	Securities	1940-1960

#### Series V: Silliman Lectures

Endowed in 1901, the Silliman Memorial Lectureship funded an annual series of lectures "the general tendency of which may be such as will illustrate the presence and wisdom of God as manifested in the Natural and Moral World." After presentation, the guest expanded his material into book form to be published by the Sheffield Scientific School. Series V, SILLIMAN LECTURES 1906, 1911-1956, contains the administrative data compiled by the Silliman Lecture Committee, Materials include correspondence suggesting lecturers, invitations, acceptances, declinations, Corporation votes affirming lecturers, correspondence discussing lecture topics and material re: publication of the manuscripts. See Appendix 2 for a list of Silliman Lecturers.

The materials in Series V are arranged in three sections: Lecturers, Invited Lecturers Who Did Not Accept or Were Unable to Attend, and Suggested Lecturers. The materials within each section are arranged chronologically according to the academic year the Silliman Lecture was given.

The materials are open for research.

Lecturers
-----------

b. 83, f. 860	General business	1917-1922, 1935, 1942
b. 83, f. 861	Rutherford, Ernest (1904-1905)	1922
b. 83, f. 862	Bateson, William (1907-1908)	1906, 1922
b. 83, f. 863	Osler, Sir William (1912-1913)	1911
b. 83, f. 864	"Celebration in honor of James Dwight Dana (1913-1914): Adams, Frank Dawson; Coleman, Arthur Philemon; Idding, Joseph Payson; Lindgren, Waldemar; Mathew, William Diller; Ransome, Frederick Leslie; Rice, William North; Walcott, Charles Doolittle	1913
b. 83, f. 865	Haldane, John Scott (1916-1917)	1913, 1926, 1927
b. 83, f. 866	Hadamard, Jacques S. (1919-1920)	1916-1927
b. 83, f. 867	Cumont, Franz (1920-1921)	1919-1921
b. 83, f. 868	"von Pirquet , Clemens (1921-1922) [See also: Lecturers Invited But Unable to Attend, Albert Enstein]	1921-1923
b. 83, f. 869	Krogh, August (1922-1923)	1921-1929
b. 83, f. 870	Bohr, Niels (1923-1924)	1923
b. 83, f. 871	Morgan, Thomas Hunt (1924-1925)	1924-1926
b. 83, f. 872	Lewis, Gilbert Newton (1925-1926)	1924-1926
	Andrews, Emest Clayton (1926-1927)	
b. 83, f. 873	Memorial lectures	1924, 1926-1927
b. 83, f. 874	Outline of lectures	1926?
	Manuscript of Lectures for Publication	
b. 83, f. 875	Lectures I-II: typescript	

# Lecturers > Andrews, Emest Clayton (1926-1927) > Manuscript of Lectures for Publication (continued)

b. 83, f. 876	Lecture III: autograph manuscript	
b. 83, f. 877	Lecture III: typescript	
b. 83, f. 878	Lecture IV: autograph manuscript	
b. 84, f. 879-880	Lecture IV: typescript	
b. 84, f. 881	Henderson, L. J. (1927-1928)	1927-1928
b. 84, f. 882	Weiland, Heinrick (1930-1931)	1929-1933
b. 84, f. 883	Richardson, Owen Williams (1931-1932)	1931-1934
b. 84, f. 884	Spemann, Hans (1933-1934)	1930-1933
b. 84, f. 885	Daly, Reginald Alsworth (1933-1934)	1932-1934
b. 84, f. 886	Hubble, Edwin Silliman (1935-1936)	1934-1936
b. 84, f. 887	Watson, David (1936-1939)	1934-1950
b. 84, f. 888	Chibnall, Albert C. (1938-1939)	1935-1939
b. 84, f. 889	Goldschmidt, Richard B. (1939-1940)	1937-1940
b. 84, f. 890	Cohn, Edward Joseph (1946-1947)	1944-1954
	See: folder 618, Centennial Celebration, Silliman Lecture Committee	
b. 84, f. 891	Harrison, Ross Granville (1948-1949)	1938-1949
b. 84, f. 892	Fermi, Enrico (1949-1950)	1948-1951
b. 84, f. 893	Urey, Harold C. (1950-1951)	1949-1955
b. 85, f. 894	Petterson, Bans (1951-1952)	1951-1954
b. 85, f. 895	Cori, Carl F. (1952-1953)	1952-1953
b. 85, f. 896	Granit, Ragner (1953-1954)	1953-1956
Ir	nvited Lecturers Who Did Not Accept or Were Unable to Attend	
b. 85, f. 897	Fisher, Emil and Eduard Buchner (1912-1913)	1911
b. 85, f. 898	Gregorie, V. (1915-1916)	1914-1916
b. 85, f. 899	Eddington, Arthur (1928-1929, 1931-1932)	1927, 1930
b. 85, f. 900	Einstein, Albert (1921-1922)	1920-1921
b. 85, f. 901	Fowler, Alfred (1928-1929)	1928
b. 85, f. 902	Jeans, James H. (1928-1929)	1927-1928
b. 85, f. 903	Rutherford, Sir Ernest (1923, 1934-1935)	1933-1934
b. 85, f. 904	Sherrington, Charles S. (1929-1930)	1928-1929

#### Invited Lecturers Who Did Not Accept or Were Unable to Attend (continued)

b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>905</b>	Terman, Lewis Madison (1937-1938)	1934-1937
b. 85, f. 906	Harrison, Ross Granville (1940-1941?)	1938-1940
S	Suggested Lecturers	
b. 85, f. 907	1914-1917, 1919-1921	
b. 85, f. 908	Rettger, Leo Frederick (1920) : correspondence re: delivering two lectures in fall of 1920 to promote "Transformation of Intestinal Flora"	1920

### Series VI: Student Life, 1901-1949

Series VI, STUDENT LIFE, is organized into three sections:

Fraternities, 1919-1948 Student Council Records, 1910-1942 Young Men's Christian Association Records, 1907-1914

Material in the Fraternities section includes correspondence, prize information and discussion of discipline problems, The Student Council Records contains constitutions, correspondence, social business, honor code examinations and discipline. In 1932-1933, the Student Council began to serve both the Sheffield Scientific School and the newly created School of Engineering. The Young Men's Christian Association Records consists of the minutes of the Executive Committee and general membership meetings and financial business.

The materials within the Fraternities and Student Council sections are arranged alphabetically. The materials within the Young Men's Christian Association section are organized by form.

The materials are open for research.

			•
- 11	rate	rnii	cies

b. 86, f. 909	Cloister Club, The	1932-1934
b. 86, f. 910	Colony, The	1921-1922, 1933-1934
b. 86, f. 911	Fraternity Scholarship Prize	1920-1921
b. 86, f. 912	Fraternity Scholarship Prize	1921-1929
b. 86, f. 913	Fraternity Scholarship Prize	1930-1948
b. 86, f. 914	Franklin Ball	1920, 1933-1936
b. 86, f. 915	General information	1915, 1918, 1933-1940
b. 86, f. 916	Sachem Hall	1933-1936
b. 86, f. 917	St. Anthony Club	1933-1943
b. 86, f. 918	St. Elmo Club	1920, 1933-1943
b. 86, f. 919	Scroll and Compass	1923-1933
b. 86, f. 920	Vernon Hall	1933-1943
b. 86, f. 921	York Hall	1930-1943
Sto	udent Council Records	
b. 87, f. 922	Constitution	1910-1921
b. 87, f. 923	Constitution for Sheffield Scientific School and the School of Engineering joint council	1933, 1935, 1939
	Correspondence	

Page 50 of 93

#### Student Council Records > Correspondence (continued)

b. 87, f. 924	1923-1924, 1927-1928	1923-1924, 1927-1928
b. 87, f. 925	1928-1929	1928-1929
b. 87, f. 926	1930-1931	1930-1931
b. 87, f. 927	1932-1934	1932-1934
b. 87, f. 928	1936-1937	1936-1937
b. 87, f. 929	1937-1938	1937-1938
b. 87, f. 930	1938-1939	1938-1939
b. 87, f. 931	1939-1940	1939-1940
b. 87, f. 932	1940-1941	1940-1941
b. 87, f. 933	1941-1942	1941-1942
b. 87, f. 934	1943-1949	1943-1949
b. 87, f. 935	Form letters and blank forms	
b. 87, f. 936	Freshman	1923, 1927
b. 87, f. 937	Honor system	1925
b. 87, f. 938	Interhouse agreement of Sheffield Scientific School and Engineering School, revised	
b. 87, f. 939	Interhouse Council Constitution	
b. 87, f. 940	Yale College	
You	ng Men's Christian Association	
b. 88, f. 941	Minutes and notes	1901 April - 1914 March
b. 88, f. 942	Treasurer's book	1913-1916

# Series VII: Student Papers, 1877-1909

Series VII, STUDENT PAPERS 1877-1911, contains unpublished these submitted by students applying for a Bachelor of Philosophy or an advanced degree. Most of the papers date from 1895 to 1905. The papers deal with scientific or engineering topics; most include plates, diagrams and reproductions.

The papers are organized alphabetically by author.

The materials are open for research.

Chang, Tatsemg, "An Outline of the Theory of Electromagnetic Waves" 22pp, box 89, folder 960 was reported missing in April 2015.

Luker, Herbert, "On the Anatomy of Three West Indian Epiphytes" 9pp, box 90, folder 995 was reported missing in April 2015.

Kendall, C.H., "The Electromagnetic Theory of Light" 30pp 1903 box 90, folder 985 was reported missing in April 2015.

Allen, Wyatt H., "Electrical Units and Standards" 29pp, box 89, folder 946 was reported missing April 2015

b. 89, f. 943	Abbe, Harry A., "Mechanical Stokers" 12pp	1905
b. 89, f. 944	Adams, Ernest. K., "An Automatic Recording and Intermediate Reproducing Device for Pianos and Organs" 18pp	1896
b. 89, f. 945	Adler, Sidney, "The Loading of Telephone Circuits with Pupin Self-Induction Coils" 8pp	1905
b. 89, f. 946	Allen, Wyatt H., "Electrical Units and Standards" 29pp	1896
	Allen, Wyatt H., "Electrical Units and Standards" 29pp was reported missing April 2015	
b. 89, f. 947	Allerton, Robert W., "The Action of Gasoline Vapor in a Gasoline Engine" 14pp	1902
b. 89, f. 948	Augur, Robert Clayton, "The Westinghouse Automatic Airbrake" 52pp	1887
b. 89, f. 949	Bates, Clifford W., "Automobile Transmission Gearing" 17pp	1905
b. 89, f. 950	Beach, Harold Kenney, "Heating and Ventilating of Machine Shops" 33pp	1904
b. 89, f. 951	Bergen, Henry V., "Copyright in England up to the Case of Donaldson vs. Beckett in 1774" 51pp	1895
b. 89, f. 952	Bredt, E. Arthur, "Telephones and Telephony" 23pp	1897
b. 89, f. 953	Brinley, Charles Edward, "Some Considerations of the Formulas deduced by the late Professor George Pratt Starkweather in his "Thermodynamic Relations for Steam" 15pp	1901
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>954</b>	Broun, Raymond Lester, "Direct Current Versus Single Phase Alternating Current in the Electric Zone Connected with the Grand Central Station" 23pp	1908
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>955</b>	Burgess, Henry Edwards, "The Advantages of Superheated Steam in the Steam Engine" 18pp	1904
b. 89, f. 956	Canada, Charles Eben, "The Electrification of Steam Railways" 18pp	1904

b. 89, f. 957	Canado, William Joseph, "Some Observations on the Expansion of Distilled Water and Chloride in Solution Near the Temperature 4 C" 57pp	1902
b. 89, f. 958	Cederberg, W. E., "The DeLaval Steam Turbine" 37pp	1902
b. 89, f. 959	Champlin, Franklin J., "The General Electric Company's Type K Series Parallel Railway Motor Controllers" 21pp	1911
b. <b>89</b> , f. 960	Chang, Tatsemg, "An Outline of the Theory of Electromagnetic Waves" 22pp Chang, Tatsemg, "An Outline of the Theory of Electromagnetic Waves" 22pp was reported missing in April 2015.	1909
b. 89, f. 961	Clark, W.R., "The Dynamo" 16pp	1899
b. 89, f. 962	Clifton, L.T., "Alternate Currents" 67pp	1895
b. 89, f. 963	Collins, Clarence Lyman, "Electricity in Railroading" 26pp	1896
b. 89, f. 964	Colton, Roger Baldwin, "Experiment on Coefficient of Expansion of Glass" 11pp	1908
b. 89, f. 965	Corbet, Darral, "Hydraulic Transmission of Power" 11pp	1905
b. 89, f. 966	Cumins, Cloyd, "The Development of High-Tension High Efficiency Insulators" 24pp	1911
b. 90, f. 967	Dadourian, Haroutine M., "Cathode Rays" 32pp	1903
b. 90, f. 968	Daly, C. H. "Niagara Falls as a Source of Power" 22pp	1894
b. 90, f. 969	Davoud, Vahram Y., "Electric Power on Railway Truck Lines" 28pp	1903
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.	1765
b. 90, f. 970	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access	
b. 90, f. 970 b. 90, f. 971	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.	
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp	1906
b. 90, f. 971	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp  Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp	1906 1900
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp  Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp  Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp	1906 1900 1902
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972 b. 90, f. 973	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp  Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp  Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp  Fear, Lyle G., "The Lead Storage Battery" 20pp	1906 1900 1902 1908
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972 b. 90, f. 973 b. 90, f. 974	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp  Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp  Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp  Fear, Lyle G., "The Lead Storage Battery" 20pp  Fields, H.A., "The Poly-Phase Motor as Conceived by Tesla" 17pp	1906 1900 1902 1908 1895
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972 b. 90, f. 973 b. 90, f. 974 b. 90, f. 975	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp  Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp  Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp  Fear, Lyle G., "The Lead Storage Battery" 20pp  Fields, H.A., "The Poly-Phase Motor as Conceived by Tesla" 17pp  Finch, Frank Richard, "The Williams Central Valve Engine" 21pp  Gilbert, Harold Arthur, "The Influence and Elimination of the Products of	1906 1900 1902 1908 1895
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972 b. 90, f. 973 b. 90, f. 974 b. 90, f. 975 b. 90, f. 976	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp  Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp  Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp  Fear, Lyle G., "The Lead Storage Battery" 20pp  Fields, H.A., "The Poly-Phase Motor as Conceived by Tesla" 17pp  Finch, Frank Richard, "The Williams Central Valve Engine" 21pp  Gilbert, Harold Arthur, "The Influence and Elimination of the Products of Combustion in Gas Engines" 13pp	1906 1900 1902 1908 1895 1904
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972 b. 90, f. 973 b. 90, f. 974 b. 90, f. 975 b. 90, f. 976	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp  Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp  Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp  Fear, Lyle G., "The Lead Storage Battery" 20pp  Fields, H.A., "The Poly-Phase Motor as Conceived by Tesla" 17pp  Finch, Frank Richard, "The Williams Central Valve Engine" 21pp  Gilbert, Harold Arthur, "The Influence and Elimination of the Products of Combustion in Gas Engines" 13pp  Henderson, John Milton, "Transmission of Power by Belts" 28pp	1906 1900 1902 1908 1895 1904 1901
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972 b. 90, f. 973 b. 90, f. 974 b. 90, f. 975 b. 90, f. 976 b. 90, f. 977 b. 90, f. 978	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp  Fear, Lyle G., "The Lead Storage Battery" 20pp  Fields, H.A., "The Poly-Phase Motor as Conceived by Tesla" 17pp  Finch, Frank Richard, "The Williams Central Valve Engine" 21pp  Gilbert, Harold Arthur, "The Influence and Elimination of the Products of Combustion in Gas Engines" 13pp  Henderson, John Milton, "Transmission of Power by Belts" 28pp  Hines, B. F., "The Synchronous Motor" 12pp	1906 1900 1902 1908 1895 1904 1901
b. 90, f. 971 b. 90, f. 972 b. 90, f. 973 b. 90, f. 974 b. 90, f. 975 b. 90, f. 976 b. 90, f. 977 b. 90, f. 978 b. 90, f. 979	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="believes-beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  DeForest, Edgar Alfred, "Modern Blast-Furnace and Coke-Oven Gas Engines" 20pp Dudley, S.W., "The Sources of Error in the Steam Engine Indicator Diagram" 39pp Fahy, Frank P., "The Submarine Telegraph" 30pp  Fear, Lyle G., "The Lead Storage Battery" 20pp  Fields, H.A., "The Poly-Phase Motor as Conceived by Tesla" 17pp  Finch, Frank Richard, "The Williams Central Valve Engine" 21pp  Gilbert, Harold Arthur, "The Influence and Elimination of the Products of Combustion in Gas Engines" 13pp  Henderson, John Milton, "Transmission of Power by Belts" 28pp  Hines, B. F., "The Synchronous Motor" 12pp  Hitchcock, H. S., "Specific Inductive Capacity" 30pp	1906 1900 1902 1908 1895 1904 1901 1899 1902

b. 90, f. 982	Hull, John Irving, "The Plant of the Niagara Falls Power Company" 15pp	1908
b. 90, f. 983	Hyde, W.A., "The Oscillatory Discharges in a Condenser Circuit" 20pp	1901
b. 90, f. 984	Kelly, Trumbull, "The Development of Modern Armor Plate" 8pp	900
b. 90, f. 985	Kendall, C.H., "The Electromagnetic Theory of Light" 30pp Kendall, C.H., "The Electromagnetic Theory of Light" 30pp 1903 was reported missing in April 2015.	1903
b. 90, f. 986	Kernan, Thomas, "Some Advantages of Alternating Currents" 32pp	1895
b. 90, f. 987	Lanphier, Robert C., "Long-Distance Transmission of Power by Electricity" 27pp	1897
b. 90, f. 988	Leeds, Norman, "Power Houses of Electric Railways" 20pp	1895
b. 90, f. 989	Leggett, Willis S., Jr., "The Secondary Battery" 21pp	1906
b. 90, f. 990	Leonard, Norman Alva, "Centrifugal Governors" 17pp	1908
b. 90, f. 991	Lewis, Henry Leroy, "Electron Theory" 24pp	1909
b. 90, f. 992	Limburger, Ernest A., "The Efficiency of Electric Traction" 16pp	1895
b. 90, f. 993	Lowe, Abbott Lawson, "On Single Phase Alternating Current Motors" 18pp	1906
b. 90, f. 994	Lowenberg, Laurent, "The Theory of the Transformer" 19pp	1897
b. 90, f. 995	Luker, Herbert, "On the Anatomy of Three West Indian Epiphytes" 9pp Luker, Herbert, "On the Anatomy of Three West Indian Epiphytes" 9pp was reported missing in April 2015.	1901
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>996</b>	McCarn, Burtis B., "Blast Furnace Gas, Its Preparation and Use" 32pp	1909
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>997</b>	McCrea, S.H., Jr., "Dressed Beef Shipping" 20pp	1888
b. 91, f. 998	McEwen, Lewis C., "The Submarine Cable" 15pp	1898
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>999</b>	Miller, D.H., "Long Distance Transmission of Electrical Power" 14pp	1904
b. <b>91</b> , f. 1000	Mixer, George I., "Electrical Units and Standards" 17pp	1895
b. <b>91</b> , f. 1001	Moran, E.E., "The Development of Electric Traction" 20pp	1904
b. 91, f. 1002	Morris, Armand Vanuxem, "Electric Traction" 21pp	1897
b. 91, f. 1003	Newton, F. E., "The Electromagnetic Theory of Light" 20pp	1895
b. 91, f. 1004	Norton, C.A., "Centrifugal Fans for Mine Ventilation" 23pp	1903
b. 91, f. 1005	Perry, Clarence Curtis, "On the Light Sensitiveness of Electrolytically Deposited Copper from a Solution Containing Ammonium Chloride" 10pp	1904
b. 91, f. 1006	Plimpton, S.J., "Hertz Wave Detectors as Applied to Telegraphy" 14pp	1905
b. 91, f. 1007	Pritchard, Harold T., "The Generation of Electrical Power at Niagara" 23pp	1908
b. 91, f. 1008	Quinlan, F.T., "Reinforced Concrete" 13pp	1907

b. <b>91,</b> f. <b>1009</b>	Reid, G. Harold, "The Long Distance Transmission of Electrical Energy" 34pp	1901
b. 91, f. 1010	(Rich, G.B.?), "Tesla's Contributions to Electrical Science"	1897
b. 91, f. 1011	Sanford, C.H., "Transmission of Power by Compressed Air" 18pp	1905
b. 91, f. 1012	Saxon, Louis, "A Cable for the Propulsion of a Submarine Boat" 29pp	1895
b. 91, f. 1013	Schneider, A. I., "Shaft Governors" 27pp	1902
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>1014</b>	Seeley, Alfred Bryant, "The Development of the Modern Wireless Telegraph System" 28pp	1909
b. 91, f. 1015	Seward, Herbert Lee, "Steam Steering Gears" 23pp	1906
b. 91, f. 1016	Shepard, William Kent, "Alternating Currents" 19pp	1897
b. 91, f. 1017	Sherwood, Edward J., "Losses of Energy in the Steam Engine" 27pp	1989
b. 91, f. 1018	Simpson, William Klein, "The Design and Construction of a Press for Packing Lubricant in Trolley Wheel Hubs" 14pp	1905
b. 91, f. 1019	Smith, Daniel S., "The Electric cell" 27pp	1901
b. 91, f. 1020	Smith, Frank Benjamin, "The Evolution of the Storage Battery" 21pp	1896
b. 91, f. 1021	Speidel, J. W., "Hertzian Waves" 28pp	1900
b. 91, f. 1022	Stilson, Clarence H., Jr., "Elements of Dynamo Designing" 11pp	1897
b. 91, f. 1023	Strobridge, William, "The Use of Superheated Steam in Steam Engines" 21pp	1900
b. 91, f. 1024	Thomas, A.M., Jr., "The Circulatory System of the Flounder" 33pp	1897
b. 91, f. 1025	Tracy, Joseph G. H., "Polyphase Motors" 25pp	1896
b. 92, f. 1026	Uhl, E. L., "Transmission of Energy by Alternate Currents" 27pp	1894
b. 92, f. 1027	Underwood, Louis E., "The Development of the Trolley System" 12pp	1896
b. 92, f. 1028	Vinten, E. Stiles, "Galvanometers" 22pp	1896
b. 92, f. 1029	Wakeman, Henry R., "The Induction Motor" 20pp	1904
b. 92, f. 1030	Walker, Elisha, "The Screw Propeller" 27pp	1900
b. 92, f. 1031	Waters, William J., "The Extraction of the Juice from Sugar Cane by Means of Mills" $26pp$	1909
b. 92, f. 1032	Watson, D. B., "The Alternating Current Transformer" 21pp	1899
b. 92, f. 1033	Wells, Arthur C., "The Warming, Washing and Fitration of Air for Ventilation" 18pp	1906
b. 92, f. 1034	Wells, Frederic H., "The Induction Motor" 35pp	1909
b. 92, f. 1035	Wheeler, Dwight Clark, "The Development of the Steam Turbine" 25pp	1904
b. 92, f. 1036	Wheeler, L. P., "Standard arid Uniform Time" 33pp	1894
b. 92, f. 1037	Whitcomb, W.A., "Modern Views of Electricity" 15pp	1895

b. 92, f. 1038	White, George R., "The Electrification of Steam Railroads" 10pp	1906
b. 92, f. 1039	Winton, Robert P., "The Signal System in the Shore Line Cut in New Haven" 18pp	1909

# Series VIII: Engineers Club, 1895-1918

Series VIII, ENGINEERS CLUB 1895-1914, consists of two notebooks containing the club's constitution, minutes of meetings, yearly reports, lecture notices and notes, newscfippings, mailing lists, memoranda and financial records.

The materials are organized by form.

The materials are open for research.

b. 93, f. 1040	Constitution, minutes, mailing list, accounts	1895-1913
b. 93, f. 1041	Constitution, minutes, historical notes	1896-1914
b. 93, f. 1042	Correspondence, memoranda, financial records	1909-1918, undated

#### Series IX: Class Records, 1869-1969

Series IX, CLASS RECORDS 1869-1969, contains correspondence and memorabilia from sixteen classes between 1869.-and 1908. The records of the Class of 1901 are most complete and are representative of the types of material found in other years. These include Class Secretary and/or Class Agent correspondence, financial records, biographical data and statistics on graduates, reunion material, photographs, slides and memorabilia.

Arranged chronologically according to class year. Materials within each section are organized alphabetically.

The materials are open for research.

#### Class of 1869s

#### Photographs

Dune	dings	anu	GIOU	mus

b. 94, f. 1043 - 1044	Buildings, unidentified	
b. 94, f. 1045	Buildings, interiors, identified	
b. 94, f. 1046	Campus and town grounds	
b. 94, f. 1047	Campus characters	
	Faculty	
b. 94, f. 1048	Faculty, identified	
b. 94, f. 1049	Faculty, unidentified	
b. 94, f. 1050	Group pictures	1869
b. 94, f. 1051	Porter, William T.: etching	
	Students	
b. 94, f. 1052	Students, identified 1869s graduates	
b. 94, f. 1053	Students, identified 1869s non-graduates	
b. 94, f. 1054	Students, unidentified	
	Class of 1874s	
b. 95, f. 1055	Correspondence	1881
	Class of 1876s	
b. 95, f. 1056	Fifty-year reunion booklet	1926
	Class of 1878s	
b. 95, f. 1057	Correspondence and report	1918
	Class of 1881s	

Page 58 of 93

#### Class of 1881s (continued)

b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>1058</b>	Biographical data	1906
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 95, f. 1059	Correspondence	1916
b. 95, f. 1060	Correspondence	1931-1946
CI	ass of 1882s	
b. 95, f. 1061	Correspondence	1921
b. 95, f. 1062	Correspondence	1922
b. 95, f. 1063	Correspondence	1922 January- July
b. 95, f. 1064	Correspondence, notes	1922-1932
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>1065</b>	Correspondence	1922 August 24
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>1066</b>	Correspondence	1925-1926
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>1067</b>	Correspondence	1927
b. 95, f. 1068	Correspondence between Chauncy P. Williams and E. L. Whittmore	1926-1929
	Correspondence	1930-1936
b. 96, f. 1069	A-F	
b. 96, f. 1070	G-S	
b. 96, f. 1071	T-Z	
	Correspondence	1940-1949
b. 97, f. 1072	С	
b. <b>97</b> , f. <b>1073</b>	D	
b. <b>97</b> , f. <b>1074</b>	E-G	
b. <b>97</b> , f. <b>1075</b>	H-L	
b. <b>97</b> , f. <b>1076</b>	M-W	
b. <b>97</b> , f. <b>1077</b>	X-Z	
	Correspondence and Letterbooks	1910-1930
b. <b>97</b> , f. <b>1078</b>	1910-1915	
b. 98, f. 1079	1915-1920	
b. 98, f. 1080	1920-1927	
b. 99, f. 1081	1927-1930	

#### Class of 1882s (continued)

#### Fiftieth Reunion Correspondence

b. 99, f. 1082	General information	1931
b. 99, f. 1083	List and program	1932
b. 99, f. 1084	A-B	1932-1938
b. 99, f. 1085	С	1932-1940
b. 99, f. 1086	D	1930-1940
b. 99, f. 1087	E-F	1932-1940
b. 99, f. 1088	L	1932-1940
b. 99, f. 1089	М	1930-1940
b. 99, f. 1090	N, S	1930-1937
b. 99, f. 1091	Т	1930-1932
b. 99, f. 1092	W	1930-1932
b. 99, f. 1093	Yale	1930-1949
Class of	1883s	

#### Alumni Fund Correspondence

b. 100, f. 1094	1907, 1909, 1912, 1920, 1923, 1925-1928	
b. 100, f. 1095	1932-1939	
b. 100, f. 1096	1940-1947	
Gen	eral Correspondence and Biographical Material	
b. 100, f. 1097	A-D	1916-1946
b. 100, f. 1098	E-N	1916-1946
b. 100, f. 1099	P-Z	1916-1946
Reu	nion Information	
b. 100, f. 1100	General information	1914, undated
		1914, undated
b. 100, f. 1100	General information	1898
b. 100, f. 1100 b. 100, f. 1101	General information Fifteenth reunion	1898
b. 100, f. 1100 b. 100, f. 1101 b. 100, f. 1102	General information  Fifteenth reunion  Correspondence re: Yale Bicentennial Celebration (eighteenth reunion)	1898 1901
b. 100, f. 1100 b. 100, f. 1101 b. 100, f. 1102 b. 100, f. 1103	General information  Fifteenth reunion  Correspondence re: Yale Bicentennial Celebration (eighteenth reunion)  Twentieth reunion	1898 1901 1903

#### Class of 1883s > Reunion Information (continued)

b. 100, f. 1107	Reunion register	1918, 1919, 1923, 1925
b. 100, f. 1108	Special reunion	1919
b. 101, f. 1109	Fortieth reunion: correspondence	1923
b. 101, f. 1110	Forty-fifth reunion: correspondence	1928
b. 101, f. 1111	Fiftieth reunion: correspondence	1933
b. 101, f. 1112	Fiftieth reunion: correspondence and photograph	1933
b. 101, f. 1113	Fifty-fifth reunion: correspondence	1938
b. 101, f. 1114	Report: correspondence re: error	1940-1941
	Class of 1888s	
b. 102, f. 1115	Correspondence re: alumni fund contributions and death of classmates	1939-1942
b. 102, f. 1116	Fiftieth reunion: correspondence	1938
b. 102, f. 1117	Scholarship Fund: correspondence	1935-1940
b. 102, f. 1118	Sherman, P.T.: recollections and obituary	undated
b. 102, f. 1119	Shigemi, Shlukichi Dr.: correspondence re: the Doctor and the Shigemi Fund	1928-1932
	Class of 1890s	
	Biographical Data and Correspondence 1869-1890	
b. 103, f. 1120	A-C	
b. 103, f. 1121	D-J	
b. 103, f. 1122	K-M	
b. 103, f. 1123	N-R	
b. 103, f. 1124	S-Z	
b. 103	Reunion Material	
b. 103, f. 1125	General information	1900-1905
b. 103, f. 1126	Cash and reunion record book	1900-1901, 1905, 1910-1911, 1915
b. 103, f. 1127	Record book of Harry B. Day, Secretary	1846, 1900, 1905, 1915
b. 103, f. 1128	Twentieth reunion	1910
	Class of 1897s	
b. 133	Pencil portrait by B.H. Quinan?	1947
	Class of 1901s	

#### Class of 1901s (continued)

#### Biographical Data and Notes

b. 104, f. 1129	Biographical data and obituaries	1948-1961
b. 104, f. 1130	Class roll cards	undated
b. 104, f. 1131	Obituary notices	1932-1946
b. 104, f. 1132	Obituary notices	1939-1951
b. 104, f. 1133	Printed cards	undated
Bio	graphical Questionnaires	
b. 105, f. 1134	Biographies prepared from the questionnaires for aReunion Recordfor the thirtieth and thirty-fifth reunions (never published) : A-H	1938
b. 105, f. 1135	Biographies prepared from the questionnaires for aReunion Recordfor the thirtieth and thirty-fifth reunions (never published): I-Z	1938
b. 105, f. 1136	Questionnaires for a combined Reunion Record covering the thirtieth and thirty-fifth reunions (never published): A-H	1938
b. 105, f. 1137	Questionnaires for a combined Reunion Record covering the thirtieth and thirty-fifth reunions (never published): I-Z	1938
b. 105, f. 1138	Questionnaires for a combined Reunion Record covering the thirtieth through the forty-fifth reunions (never published): A-C	1946-1947
b. 105, f. 1139	Ques tionnaires for a combinedReunion Recordcovering the thirtieth through the forty-fifth reunions (never published): D-M	1946-1947
b. 105, f. 1140	Questionnaires for a combinedReunion Recordcovering the thirtieth through the forty-fifth reunions (never published): N-Z	1946-1947
b. 105, f. 1141	Blank forms	1951
b. 105, f. 1142	Completed forms	1961
b. 105, f. 1143	Correspondence	1954
Cor	rrespondence of Class Secretary and Class Agent	
b. 106, f. 1144	Alumni Fund Campaign: letters of gratitude to the class via the Class Agent David Breinig, thanking it for its generosity	1960-1963, 1965
b. 106, f. 1145	Andrews, Harold F. (1906s)	
b. 106, f. 1146	Breinig, David, Class Agent to B.W. Kunkel, Class Secretary (some replies)	1964-1969
b. 106, f. 1147	Form letters	1949-1961, 1966, 1968
b. 106, f. 1148	List of freshmen in 1898	
b. 106, f. 1149	Marcus, William E.: monographs and correspondence	1966, 1968, 1969
b. 106, f. 1150	The 1901 News	1924-1930, 1933

#### Class of 1901s (continued)

Cor	respondence	1952-1963
b. 107, f. 1151	A	
b. 107, f. 1152	В	
b. 107, f. 1153	С	
b. 107, f. 1154	D	
b. 107, f. 1155	E-F	
b. 107, f. 1156	G	
b. 107, f. 1157	H-J	
b. 107, f. 1158	K-L	
b. 107, f. 1159	M	
b. 107, f. 1160	N-O	
b. 107, f. 1161	P-Q	
b. 107, f. 1162	R	
b. 107, f. 1163	S	
b. 107, f. 1164	T-V	
b. 107, f. 1165	W	
b. 107, f. 1166	Z	
Cor	respondence with Class Members and Widows	
b. 107, f. 1167	1961-1962	
b. 107, f. 1168	1965-1966	
b. 107, f. 1169	1966-1968	
b. 107, f. 1170	1967-1969	
"Cla	ss Notes"	
b. 108, f. 1171	1951-1957	
b. 108, f. 1172	1957-1961	
b. 108, f. 1173	1961-1969	
b. 108, f. 1174	Correspondence	1968, undated
Fina	ncial Records	
b. 108, f. 1175	Account book of class funds	1922-1925

#### Class of 1901s > Financial Records (continued)

b. 108, f. 1177	Audit	1922-1945
b. 108, f. 1178	Correspondence	1927-1933
b. 108, f. 1179	Twichell, Burton P.: correspondence re: funds	1923-1934
	Reunion Correspondence	
b. 109, f. 1180	Hooker, Brian: poem	1907
b. 109, f. 1181 - 1182	Thirtieth reunion	1931
b. 109, f. 1183 - 1184	Thirty-fifth reunion	1936
b. 109, f. 1185	Thirty-fifth reunion: class register	1936 June
b. 109, f. 1186	Fortieth reunion: booklet	1941
b. 109, f. 1187	Forty-fifth reunion	1945-1946
b. 109, f. 1188	Forty-fifth reunion: class register	1946 June
b. 109, f. 1189 - 1190	Fifty-fifth reunion	1956
b. 110, f. 1191	Sixtieth reunion	1961
b. 110, f. 1192	Sixty-fifth reunion	1965-1966
	Reunion Memorabilia	
b. 110, f. 1193	Reunion Memorabilia  Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards	1926
		1926 undated
b. 110, f. 1193	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards	
b. 110, f. 1193	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards  Ties and armbands	
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards  Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes	undated
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards  Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes  Triennial Record	undated
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195 b. 111, f. 1196	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards  Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes  Triennial Record  Sexennial Record	undated 1904 1907
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195 b. 111, f. 1196 b. 111, f. 1197	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards  Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes  Triennial Record  Sexennial Record  Decennial Record	undated 1904 1907 1911
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195 b. 111, f. 1196 b. 111, f. 1197 b. 111, f. 1198	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes  Triennial Record  Sexennial Record  Decennial Record  Quindecennial Record	undated  1904 1907 1911 1916
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195 b. 111, f. 1196 b. 111, f. 1197 b. 111, f. 1198 b. 111, f. 1199	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes Triennial Record Sexennial Record Decennial Record Quindecennial Record Vicennial Record	undated  1904 1907 1911 1916 1921
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195 b. 111, f. 1196 b. 111, f. 1197 b. 111, f. 1198 b. 111, f. 1199 b. 112, f. 1200	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes Triennial Record  Sexennial Record  Decennial Record  Quindecennial Record  Vicennial Record  Twenty-fifth Reunion Record(1926)	undated  1904 1907 1911 1916 1921 1930
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195 b. 111, f. 1196 b. 111, f. 1197 b. 111, f. 1198 b. 111, f. 1199 b. 112, f. 1200 b. 112, f. 1201 b. 112, f. 1202 -	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards  Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes  Triennial Record  Sexennial Record  Decennial Record  Quindecennial Record  Vicennial Record  Twenty-fifth Reunion Record(1926)  Reunion Groups(1904, 1907, 1911, 1916, 1921, 1926, 1931, 1936, 1941)	undated  1904 1907 1911 1916 1921 1930 1946
b. 110, f. 1193 b. 110, f. 1194 b. 111, f. 1195 b. 111, f. 1196 b. 111, f. 1197 b. 111, f. 1198 b. 111, f. 1199 b. 112, f. 1200 b. 112, f. 1201 b. 112, f. 1202 - 1203	Twenty-fifth reunion: identification buttons and cards  Ties and armbands  Reunion Printed Volumes  Triennial Record  Sexennial Record  Decennial Record  Quindecennial Record  Vicennial Record  Twenty-fifth Reunion Record(1926)  Reunion Groups(1904, 1907, 1911, 1916, 1921, 1926, 1931, 1936, 1941)  The Second Twenty-Five Years of the Class of 1901	undated  1904 1907 1911 1916 1921 1930 1946 1952

1960

b. 116, f. 1234

#### Class of 1901s (continued)

#### **Photographs** b. 113, f. 1206 Class dinners, individuals and reunions 1931, 1940, 1950, 1953 1941 b. 113, f. 1207 (Fortieth) reunion portrait b. 113, f. 1208 Forty-fifth reunion portrait 1946 b. 113, f. 1209 (Fiftieth) reunion portrait 1951 b. 113, f. 1210 Fifty-fifth reunion portrait 1956 b. 113, f. 1211 Sixtieth reunion portrait 1961 b. 113, f. 1212 1966 Sixty-fifth reunion portrait Class of 1902s Scrapbooks b. 114, f. 1213 -General: clippings, memorabilia, reunion material, photographs 1902-1957 1217 b. 115, f. 1218 Thirtieth reunion 1932 b. 115, f. 1219 Thirty-fifth reunion 1937 b. 115, f. 1220 Scrapbook cover undated **Photographs** b. 116, f. 1221 Chemistry class, Highland dorm residents, unidentified 1902, undated b. 116, f. 1222 Class portrait 1900 Reunions b. 116, f. 1223 Twentieth reunion 1922 b. 116, f. 1224 Twenty-fifth reunion 1927 b. 116, f. 1225 Thirty-fifth reunion 1937 b. 116, f. 1226 Fortieth reunion 1942 b. 116, f. 1227 Forty-fifth reunion 1947 Informal reunion at the Yale Club b. 116, f. 1228 1950 b. 116, f. 1229 Fiftieth reunion 1952 b. 116, f. 1230 Informal reunion 1954 b. 116, f. 1231 Informal reunion 1956 b. 116, f. 1232 -Fifty-fifth reunion 1957 1233

(Informal reunion?)

#### Class of 1906s

b. 117, f. 1235 - 1236	Men of Yale 1795-1966: dedicated to members of all the 1906 classes	1966
b. 117, f. 1237	Sixtieth Reunion Book	1966
Clas	ss of 1907s	
b. 118, f. 1238	Correspondence	1906
b. 118, f. 1239	Fifty Years Out of Yale, 1907s	1957
b. 118, f. 1240	Now and Then 1907-1937	1937
b. 118, f. 1241	Resolution on the disposal of class funds	1966 June 17
	Reunion Memorabilia	
b. 118, f. 1242	Buttons	
b. 119	Banner	
b. <b>120</b>	Blazer	
b. 121	Blazer and cap	
	Motion picture films	
b. 122	Twentieth reunion: three rolls of 16 mm film	1927
b. 123	Twentieth and twenty-fifth reunions: one roll of 16 mm film	1927, 1932
b. 123	Twenty-fifth and thirtieth reunions: one roll of 16 mm film	1932, 1937
b. 123	Fortieth and forty-fifth reunions: one roll of 16 mm film	1947, 1952
b. 123	Fiftieth and fifty-fifth reunions: one roll of 16 mm film	1957, 1962
Clas	ss of 1908s	
	Reunion Film	
b. 124	Fifteenth reunion: one roll of 16 mm film 1 Film Reel (16mm)	1923
b. 124A	Fortieth reunion: one roll of 16 film 1 Film Reel (16mm)	1948
	Reunion Slides	
b. 125	Fortieth and forty-fifth reunion: two boxes of slides	1948, 1953
b. 126	Forty-fifth reunion: one envelope	1953
b. 126	Fiftieth reunion: two envelopes	1958
b. 126	Reunion slides: two envelopes	undated
b. <b>126</b>	Reunion slides (glass): one envelope	undated

#### Class of 1908s (continued)

b. 127, f. 1243	Reunion register	1914-1963
b. <b>127,</b> f. <b>1244</b>	Forty-fifth reunion register	1953
	Photographs	
b. <b>127,</b> f. <b>1245</b>	Class dinner	1922 February 9
b. <b>127</b> , f. <b>1246</b>	(Eleventh) reunion portrait	1919
b. 127, f. 1247	(Twentieth) reunion portrait	1928
b. 127, f. 1248	Thirtieth reunion portrait	1938
b. 127, f. 1249	Fortieth reunion portrait	1948
b. 127, f. 1250	Reunion portraits	undated
	Class of 1911s	
b. 133	Testimonial to the services rendered by Yale men in the two world wars and signatures	1946

# Series X: Photographs and Memorabilia, circa 1848-1951

Series X, PHOTOGRAPHS AND MEMORABILIA, is divided into two sections:

Photographs Memorabilia

The photographs contain pictures of people and buildings associated with the Sheffield Scientific School. Memorabilia consists of a small leather pouch in which the Trustees kept some of the school's historical papers.

See also: Series IX, Class records, for more photographs and memorabilia relating to specific classes

The materials are open for research.

#### **Photographs** b. 128, f. 1253 Analytical Laboratory, 1847-1960 b. 128, f. 1254 Brush, George Jarvis: postcard of a portrait painted in October 1897 by Professor John F. Weir b. 128, f. 1255 Chemical laboratory in South Sheffield Hall: photographs and circa 1900, 1940 correspondence Chittenden, Russell Henry: photo portrait b. 133 circa 1898 b. 128, f. 1256 Freshman Row b. 128, f. 1257 Neits, Levi Clinton, general fund donor: postcard portrait b. 128, f. 1258 North Sheffield Hall b. 128, f. 1259 South Sheffield Ball Memorabilia b. 128, f. 1260 Small red leather case belonging to the Trustees of Sheffield Scientific School

# Series XI: Class registers, lists, and grade books, 1848-1951

Series XI contains class registers, lists, and grade books from 1848-1853 and 1874-1951.

Arranged chronologically.

Restricted 75 years from date of creation.

l- 42.4	10.40.4052	4040 4052
b. 134	1848-1853	1848-1853
b. 135	1874-1877	1874-1877
b. 136	1878-1884	1878-1884
b. 137	1883-1890	1883-1890
b. 138	1886-1893	1886-1893
b. 139	1891	1891
b. 140	1892	1892
b. 141	1893	1893
b. 143, 142	1894	1894
b. 144	1894-1909	1894-1909
b. 145	1895	1895
b. 147, 146	1896	1896
b. 148	1897	1897
b. 149	1898	1898
b. 150	1900	1900
b. <b>151</b>	1901	1901
b. 152	1902	1902
b. <b>153</b>	1903	1903
b. <b>154</b>	1904	1904
b. <b>155</b>	1905	1905
b. <b>156</b>	1906	1906
b. <b>157</b>	1910	1910
b. <b>158</b>	1918	1918
b. 159	1919-1931	1919-1931
b. 160	1932-1945 Restricted until Jan 1, 2021	1932-1945

b. <b>161</b>	1945-1950	1945-1950
	Restricted until Jan 1, 2026	
b. 162	1951 Restricted until Jan 1, 2027	1951

# **Additions**

The materials are open for research.

b. <b>130</b>	Scrapbooks
b. 132, 131	Records of the Director

# Accession 2000-A-005: Records of the registrar, 1938, 1945-1969

The materials are open for research.

b. 1, f. 1	Accounts Treasurers office chart of accounts	1948
b. 1, f. 2	Appropriation ledger Accounts	1948-1950
b. 1, f. 3	Accounts (unlabeled folder)	1957
b. 1, f. 4	Accounts	1963-1964
b. 1, f. 5	Budget Accounts	
b. 1, f. 6	Accounts: requisitions	1952
b. 1, f. 7	Accounts: requisitions	1953
b. 1, f. 8	Accounts: requisitions	1955
b. 1, f. 9	Accounts: requisitions (fall)	1958 1959
b. 1, f. 10	Accounts: Secretary's employment blanks	
b. 1, f. 11	Accounts: Budget undergraduate activity office	1945-1964
b. 1, f. 12	Accounts: Budget	1966
b. 1, f. 13	Accounts: Budget	1968- 1969
b. 1, f. 14	Accounts: Budget	1967
b. 1, f. 15	Accounts: Budget undergraduate school	1969
b. 1, f. 15 b. 1, f. 16	Accounts: Budget undergraduate school  Accounts: suggested basic calendar	1969
		1969 1960-1961
b. 1, f. 16	Accounts: suggested basic calendar	
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar	1960-1961
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar	1960-1961 1961-1963
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18 b. 1, f. 19	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar:	1960-1961 1961-1963 1962-1963
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18 b. 1, f. 19 b. 1, f. 20	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar:  Calendar:	1960-1961 1961-1963 1962-1963 1963-1964
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18 b. 1, f. 19 b. 1, f. 20 b. 1, f. 21	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar:  Calendar:  University Calendar:	1960-1961 1961-1963 1962-1963 1963-1964 1964-1965
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18 b. 1, f. 19 b. 1, f. 20 b. 1, f. 21 b. 1, f. 22	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar:  Calendar:  University Calendar:  Calendar:	1960-1961 1961-1963 1962-1963 1963-1964 1964-1965
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18 b. 1, f. 19 b. 1, f. 20 b. 1, f. 21 b. 1, f. 22 b. 1, f. 23	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar:  Calendar:  University Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:	1960-1961 1961-1963 1962-1963 1963-1964 1964-1965 1965-1966
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18 b. 1, f. 19 b. 1, f. 20 b. 1, f. 21 b. 1, f. 22 b. 1, f. 23 b. 1, f. 24	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:  University Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:	1960-1961 1961-1963 1962-1963 1963-1964 1964-1965 1965-1966 1966-1967 1967-1968
b. 1, f. 16 b. 1, f. 17 b. 1, f. 18 b. 1, f. 19 b. 1, f. 20 b. 1, f. 21 b. 1, f. 22 b. 1, f. 23 b. 1, f. 24 b. 1, f. 25	Accounts: suggested basic calendar  Calendar: Undergraduate calendar  Calendar: Calendar:  Calendar:  University Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:  Calendar:  University Calendar:  University Calendar:	1960-1961 1961-1963 1962-1963 1963-1964 1964-1965 1965-1966 1966-1967 1967-1968 1968-1969

b. 1, f. 29	Class rooms: special events	1966-1967
b. 1, f. 30	Summer programs	1965
b. 1, f. 31	Aurelian and Torch (use of rooms for seminars)	
b. 1, f. 32	Book containing plans for halls	
b. 1, f. 33	Courses of study costs	1945-1966
b. 1, f. 34	Courses of study- General correspondence	1945-1959
b. 1, f. 35	Courses of study form letters	1945-1968
b. 1, f. 36	Courses of study printing schedules number of copies ordered	1955-1967
b. 2, f. 37	Examination schedules: examination	1944-1945
b. 2, f. 38	Examination schedules:	1953-1966
b. 2, f. 39	Examination schedules:	1963
b. 2, f. 40	Examination schedules:	1964
b. 2, f. 41	Examination schedules:	1965
b. 2, f. 42	Examination schedules: changes in exam schedule	1965
b. 2, f. 43	Examination schedules:	1965-1966
b. 2, f. 44	Examination schedules:	1966-1967
b. 2, f. 45	Examination schedules:	1967-1968
b. 2, f. 46	Examination schedules:	1968
b. 2, f. 47	Faculty offices	1963-1964
b. 2, f. 48	Dean Havemeyer office space committee	
b. 2, f. 49	Audio visual center	
b. 2, f. 50	Central records office	
b. 2, f. 51	Class dates	
b. 2, f. 52	Committee on allocations	1938-1942
b. 2, f. 53	Education in colleges	
b. 2, f. 54	Evaluation of faculty by students	
b. 2, f. 55	Griffith, Mrs. Chas. F. re Chateau de la Napoule	
b. 2, f. 56	President A. Whitney Griswold	
b. 2, f. 57	Historical documents: W WII memorial, Hadley inauguration, Virginia bill of rights	
b. 2, f. 58	Memorandums	1954-1966

b. 2, f. 59	Offices	1945
b. 2, f. 60	Procession marshal Mr. Havemeyer	1956
b. 2, f. 61	Provost	1953
b. 2, f. 62	Purchasing procedure and stock list	1951
b. 2, f. 63	Registration (methods of) other colleges	1943 -1950
b. 2, f. 64	Remittance slips	1944- 1958
b. 2, f. 65	Service bureau	1948, 1950
b. 2, f. 66	Three hour exams	1958
b. 3, f. 67	Notices-Yale News, etc. :	1945- 1964
b. 3, f. 68	Notices-Yale News, etc. : WYBC	1951-1955
b. 3, f. 69	Notices-Yale News, etc. : Yale dames	1947-1952
b. 3, f. 70	Notices-Yale News, etc.: Post- War plans Yale studies	1945
b. 3, f. 71	Notices-Yale News, etc. : Misc.	1951
b. 3, f. 72	White Pamphlet:	1961-1962
b. 3, f. 73	White Pamphlet:	1963- 1964
b. 3, f. 74	White Pamphlet:	1964- 1965
b. 3, f. 75	White Pamphlet: white pamphlet changes	1964
b. 3, f. 76	White Pamphlet:	1965- 1966
b. 3, f. 77	White Pamphlet changes:	1966-1967
b. 3, f. 78	White Pamphlet: costs, number of copies, etc.	
b. 3, f. 79	White Pamphlet: form letters	1945-1956

## Accession 2002-A-010: Dean's correspondence, 1906-1940

The materials are open for research.

b. 1

Page 75 of 93

Accession 2003-A-109: Scrapbook documenting the Sheffield Scientific School's YMCA

# Accession 2003-A-109: Scrapbook documenting the Sheffield Scientific School's YMCA, 1901-1921

The materials are open for research.

b. 1 Scrapbook documenting the Sheffield Scientific School's YMCA

1901-1921

## Accession 2004-A-106: Letters from alumni of the Industrial Administration Program, 1953

The materials are open for research.

b.1 Letters from alumni of the Industrial Administration Program

1953

Accession 2004-A-190: Memorabilia of Robert E. Burton, Class of 1957, concerning the Sheffield Scientific School

# Accession 2004-A-190: Memorabilia of Robert E. Burton, Class of 1957, concerning the Sheffield Scientific School, circa 1915-1955

The materials are open for research.

b. 1

### Accession 2012-A-077: Board of Trustees records, 1909-1970

The materials are open for research.

b. 1, f. 1-2 Charter, by-laws, memoranda and correspondence

1909-1970

# Accession 2018-A-0067: Scrapbook of student and faculty photographs, 1910-1930 Open for research.

b. 1, f. 1 Scrapbook 1910-1930

## Appendix: Selected List of Correspondence in the Russell Henry Chittenden Records

Abbott, Mather Alrnon (1874-1934)
Abbott, Wilbur Cortez (1869-1947)
Adams, John Chester (1874-1952)
Andrew, Abram Piat t (1873-1936)
Bailie, Earle C.
Baker, Newton Diehl (1871-1937)
Baldwin, Simeon (1884-1943)
Bardon, Clint on Lloyd (1867-1937)
Barney, Samuel Eben (1859-1940
Barron, Edmun D.
Bateman, Alan Mora (1888-1971)
Bates, Lindon Wallace (1883-1915)
Beatty, J. C.
Bedell, William V.
Beers, George Merson (18651947)
Benedict, Francis Gano (1870-1957)
Berard, Samuel John (1875-1972)
Black, W.Ma
Bozell, H.V.
Brandeis, Louis Dembitz (1856-1941)

Breckenridge, Lester Paige (1858-1940)	
Brooks, Charles Franklin (18914958)	
Brown, Ernest William (1866-1938)	
Browning, Philip Embury (1866-1938)	
Buell, Llewellyn Morgan	
Bumstead, Henry Andrews (1870-1920)	
Campbell, George Ashley (1870-1954)	
Chittenden, Russell Henry (1856-1943)	
Clark, William Andrews (1839-1925)	
Clarke, Charles Cameron (1861-1935)	
Coe, Wesley Roswell (1869-1960)	
Corbin, William Herbert (1864-1945)	
Corcoran, James A.	
Corwin, Robert Nelson (1864-1944)	
Craig, Charles F. (1872-1950)	
Crawford, J.B.	
Cross, Wilbur Lucius (1862-1948)	
Curtiss, Henry Tomlinson (1888-1928)	
Dana, Edward Salisbury (1849-1935)	
Danford, Robert Melville (1879-1974)	
Day, George Parmly (1876-1959)	

Dean, Arthur Lyman (1878-1952)
deForest, Lee (1873-1961)
deForest Lectureship 1922-1923
deFores t Radiobook Collect ion
Doremus, A. T.
Drew, Mrs. Mary
Edsall, Davf d Linn (1869-1945)
Eisenhart, L.P.
English, Edwin Holt (1851-1899)
Espenschei d, Lloyd
Evans, Alexander William (1868-1959)
Farnam, Henry Walco tt (1853-1933)
Farwell, S.E.
Fisher, Irving (1867-1947)
Fisher, Richard Thornton (1876-1934)
Flagg, Stanley G., Jr.
Furst, Clyde fu ow man) (1873-1931)
Gantt, HenryLaurence (1861-
Gillespie, W.C.
Grahlfs, F.L.

Greenway, James Cowan (187 7-1976)

Gregory, Herbert Emes t (1869-1952)	
Griffin, William Vincent (1886-1958)	
Guernsey, Nathaniel Taylor (1857-1934)	
Hadley, Arthur Ihining (1856-1930)	
Hammond, Edward Sanford (1893-1972)	
Harrison, Ross Granville (1870-1959)	
Hartwell, John Augus tus (1869-1940)	
Haverneyer, Loomis (1886-1971)	
Heald, Daniel Addison (1889-1945)	
Henderson, Yandell (1873-1944)	
Herr, Edwin Musser (1860-1932)	
Hibbert, Harold (1877-	
Hflles, Charles Dewey (1867-1949)	
Holt, Henry Gilbert (1887-1974)	
Hooper, S.C.	
Hoover, Herbert Clark (1874-1964)	
Hovey, Otis Ellis (1864-1941)	
Hoyle, R. E I i DuBose (1851-1921)	
Hull, Albert Wallace (1880-1966)	
Hurlburt, Everett Bradley (1873-1971)	

Internal Revenue Department

Irving, John Duer (1874-1918)	
Jeffcott, Robert Crawford (1878-1961)	
Jenks, Jeremiah Whipple (1856-1929)	
Johnson, Emory Richard (1864-1950)	
Johnson, Frederic Blair,. (1876-1951)	
Johnson, Treat Baldwin (1875-1947)	
Jones, Frederick Scheetz (1862-1944)	
Keller, Albert Gal loway (1874-1956)	
Kelley, Edward B. (1896-1972)	
Kennedy, Julian (1852-1932)	
Kenyon, Miss Irene S.	
Keogh, Andkew (1869-1953)	
King, Willard Vinton (1868-1955)	
Kirby, Richard Shelton (1874-1964)	
Kirkham, William Barri (1882-1969)	
Lavis, Fred	
Leach, Henry Goddard (1880- )	
Lippitt, Henry (1886-1974)	
Lockwood, Edwin Hoyt (1866-1930)	
Luce, Henry Robinson (1898-1967)	

Luquiens, Frederick Bliss (1875-1940)

McClelland, James Farley (1878-1955)
McCormick, Vance Criswell (1872-1946)
McDonnell, John Vincent (1889-1926)
McHargue, We R.
McI Ihenny, John A.
Maltbie, Milo R.
Mansfield, Burton (1856-1932)
Mathewson, Champion Herbert (1881-1972)
Meeker, Royal (1873-1953)
Mendel, Lafayette Benedict (1872-1935)
Mendel, William (1898-1950)
Merritt, Alfred Kindred (1866-1943)
Millikan, Robert Andrews (1868-1953)
Morecroft, John
Morrow, F.J.
Motor Vehicles, 1917
Mullins, Frederic Parson (1890-1964)
Murray, EeBI
Needham, Charles Kinney (1848-1928)
Nelson, Frank Thayer (1887-1970)
Northleton Common Herry (4074 4050)

Nettleton, George Henry (1874-1959)

Nichols, George Elwood (1882-1939)
Noyes, Anna G.
Osborn, Minott Augur (1884-1959)
Osgood, William Fogg (1864-1943)
Osler, Sir William, bart . (18494919)
Ostrander, Harry Judd
Oviatt, Edwin (Sidney) (1874-1955)
Owen, Robert Latham (1856-1947)
Owyang, Earl C,
Page, Edward Day (1856-1918)
Page Lectures, 1917-1918
Pirsson, Louis Valentine (1860-1919)
Pratt, Francis Cole (1867-19 30)
Rand, Charles Frederic (1856-1927)
Randolph, Francis Fitz (1889-1973)
Ray, David H.
Raymond, Rossiter Worthington (1840-1918)
Reed. Edward B I i s s . (1872-1940)
Rees, Robert Irwin (1 871-1936)
Rettger, Leo Frederick (1874-1953)

Rice, Frank James (1869-1917)

Roe, Joseph Wickham (1871-1960)
Ropes, James Hardy (1866-1933)
Schlesinger, Frank (1873-1943)
Scholarships, 1919-1921
Schuchert, Charles (1858-1942)
Schwab, John Chris topher (1865-1916)
Scott, Charles Felton (1864-1944)
Sedgwick, William Thompson (1855-1921)
Seward, Herbert Lee (1885-1966)
Shanklin, William Arnold (1862-1924)
Shepard, Norman Arthur
Simpson, E. Ridgely
Slaughter, Nugent H.
Smith, Harrison Braxton (1889-1966)
Smith, Percey Franklyn (1867-1956)
Smith, Theobald (1859-1934)
Squire, Walter (1913-1951)
Squires, George 0.
Standard O i I Company
Steams, Alfred Ernest (1871-1949)
Stetson, George Albert (1889-1959)

Stilwell, Katharine Me (Mrs. Arthur A,)
Stoeckel, Robbins B. (1872-1951)
Stokes, Anson Phelps, Jr. (1874-1958)
Stone, Warren Sanford (1860-1925)
S trathcona Scholarship
Stratton, W.S.
Strong, Richard Pearson (1872-1948)
Swain, George Fillmore (185 7-1931)
Taft, Horace Dutton (1861-1943)
Taft, William Howard (1857-1930)
Taggart, Arthur Fay (1884-1959)
Taussig, Frank William (1859-1940)
Taylor, Andrew Sandford (1867-1949)
Taylor, Frederick Winslow (1856-1915) -
Thomas, Eustace
Thompson, Maud Robinson (Mrs. Elbridge Blish)
Tiffany, Louis Comfort (1848-1933)
Tilden, Charles Joseph (1873-1959)
Tilson, John Quillin (1866-1958)
Todd, David (1855-1939)

Tracy, John Clayton (1869-1955)

Trumbull, Frank (1858-1920)
Turner, Hubert Mrchael
Tuttle, Howard Beecher (1863-1933)
Underhill, Frank P e l f (1877-1932)
Untermyer, Samuel (1858-1940)
Vanderlip, Frank Arthur (1864-1937
Verwom, Max (1863-192?)
Vreeland, Herbert Harold (1856-1945)
Ward, Freeman (1879-1943)
Warner, Russell Gillette (1892-1965)
Warren, Charles Hyde (1896-1950)
Waters, Everett Oyfer (1890-1926)
Watrous, George Dutton (1858-1940)
Weld, Louis Dwight Karvell (1882-1946)
Welldon, Samuel A.
Wells, Horace Lemuel (1855-1924)
Westinghouse, George (1846-1914)
Wheeler, Lynde Phelps (1874-1959)
Whipple, Henry S tacy (1855-1936)
White, Benjamin (1879-1938)
NA/Init towards I among K a finance

Whit temore, James Kef sey

Wilcox, Lucian Thames (1885-1971)	
Willcox, Walter Francis (1861- )	
Williams, Edward Gilbert (1865-1942)	
Wilson, Woodrow (1856-1924)	
Winslow, Charles-Edward Amory (187 -1957)	
Winternitz, Milton Charles (1885-1959)	
Wittig, Gustav Frederick (1876-1950)	
Wohlenberg, Walter Jacob (1888-1956)	
Woodruff, Lorand Loss (1879-1947)	
Woodward, George (Stanley) (1863-1952)	
Woolsey, Theodore Salisbury (1852-1929)	
Worcester, Dean Conant (1866-1924)	
Wright, Henry Parks (1839-1918)	
Wright, Thomas Goddard (1885-1919)	
Yamagawa, Kenjiro (1854-1931)	
Yergason, Henry Bingham Bartlett (1876-1919)	
Yow, Jeme Tien	
Yudkin, Arthur Meyer (1892-1957)	
Zautner, Norman George (1893-1973)	
Zee, Zai-Ziang (1882-1969)	

Zeleny, John (1872-1951)

#### **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

#### **Subjects**

College students -- Societies, etc.
Engineering -- Study and teaching
Lectures and lecturing
Science -- Societies, etc.
Science students
Science -- Study and teaching (Higher)
Universities and colleges -- Administration
Universities and colleges -- Finance

#### **Genres / Formats**

**Photographs** 

## **Corporate Bodies**

Yale University. Sheffield Scientific School

Yale University -- Administration

Yale University -- Alumni and alumnae

Yale University -- Curricula

Yale University -- Faculty

Yale University -- Finance

Yale University -- Societies, etc.

Yale University -- Students